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Rites For E. H. ■ 
Wylie Held
Tuesday At 3:80

Funeral services were held on 
Tuesday, September 10, at 3:00 

, p, m1. In the First Christian 
Church for Ernest Holmes Wylie 
•a former long-time pastor.

He died in the Santa Anna 
Hospital at 1:55 a. m. Monday, 
September 9, after being a pat
ient there and sdriously ill for 
about three weeks;, . ...
; Rev. Jimmy Henderson, pas
tor,-and Rev. Bert M. Gillis, pas
tor of the Methodist Church at 
Bangs, officiated.

■ , Bro. Wylie, as he was famili
arly known, tvas born at Pilot 
Point, Texas June 1G, 1876, be
ing 81 years, 7 months and 23 
days old at time of death. He 
was married to Miss Willie WJiite 
at Whitesboro June 7, 1899: ■ ■

They observed their golden 
wedding anniversary at their 

. home here in 1949.
In  May, before their marriage, 

he was ordained into the jnin- 
lstry of Christian Churches, and 
remained true to the end, to the 
pledges and promises he made.

He and his family moved to 
Santa A nna-in July, 1927, as 
pastor of the local Christian 
Church. He pastored the church 
for several years. While not act
ing as- pastor of the church, he 
was still active in the work of 
the church. Later he again be
came pastor for a longer period, 
which ceased as his health be- 
,gan to fail.

Fcfi a number of years he was 
Chaplain of the Santa Anna 
Volunteer Fire Department. In 
his younger days he was affiliat
ed with fraternal orders.

He is survived by the wife of 
Santa Anna; one son, Norval 
Wylie oi Santa Anna; three dau
ghters,1 Mi’s. Elizabeth Simpson 
of Mathis, Mrs. Margaret Sikes 
of Bangs, and Mrs. Kathryn Pe- 
tree Of Abilene; and nine grand
children. Also surviving are one 
sister, Mrs." J. R. Windle of Pilot 
Point; and two brothers, J. A.. 
Wylie of Marlowe, Okla., and M. 
R. Wylie of Iiallas. .

Pallbearers were Doug Moore, 
Bill Pritchard, Oscar Boenictke, 
A. D,. Pettit, Vernon Parker and 
Ben Vinson.
• Those in charge of the^ many 
floral tributes were Mrs. Jack 
Mobley, Mrs. - Vernon Parker, 
Mrs. Doug Moore, Mrs. Bill.Prit- 
chard. Msr. Oscar Boenicke, Mrs*- 
Coy Brooke, Mrs. Preston Bai
ley and Mrs. B. L. Parks.

Burial was in the, Bangs Cem
etery with Hosch Funeral Home 
in charge of arrangements. •

The rites were largely attend
ed. Besides members of the fam- 

. ily and relatives who-came from 
a distance, many other friends 
from other towns and commun
ities were present.

Earl Gore Dies. Of 
Heart Attack

Earl Gore, well known in this 
vicinity, died at Pasadena, Tex., 
Monday, September 9, at 6:10 p. 
m., ol ~a heart attack: He. was 
50 years old and leaves a .wife 

- and two daughter’s.
; His mother, Mrs. Mary Gore 

and his sister, Mrs. Othar Owen, 
live in Santa Anna. They and 
Mr. Owen and Mr. and • Mrs. 
Cecil Leman of Sedonia, Ariz., 
and Billy-Ruth Van Huss of El 
Paso, left Tuesday afternoon 
■from Santa Anna, to attend 

* rites for Mr. Gore, scheduled at 
Pasadena on-Wednesday, •

Attend church regularly.
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High School 
Enrollment Up;

Enrollment at the Santa Anna 
High School increased 11 stu
dents over the enrollment last 
year. The enrollment,in the ele
mentary school dropped, from 
340 at the end Of school last year 
to 305 enrollment this year. Tot
al enrollment is 444 students in 
both schools.

The enrollment in the high
school is 139 students. Last year
it was 128 students.
■ Enrollment by classes is as
follows:
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
First Grade ______________ 36'
Second Grade ........ 32
Third G rade___________  30
Fourth Grade ____________ 38
Fifth G rade_______  41
Sixth'Grade __________ 50
Seventh G rade__________ 39
Eighth Grade _____________ 33
TOTAL____-____________  305
HIGH SCHOOL
Ninth Grade __________ _• 44
Tenth G rad e_____ _______ 40
Eleventh G rad e___ ___   33
Twelfth-Grade _i____ _____ 22
TOTAL 139

Football Field 
Dedicated On 
Friday Night

During the half-time activit
ies of, the Santa Anna-Clyde, 
football game Friday night, the 
new Mountaineer Stadium was 
dedicated.

Cullen Perry, Superintendent 
of the Santa. Anna Schools, gave 
the history of the new field, and 
told of the reasons why the new 
field was needed. It has been in 
the process for about 6 years, 
and only this year did the board 
of trustees feel it was time to 
go ahead with the construction.

-The field was made ready for1 
use Friday afternoon, with the 
installation of the goal posts.

There is a number of other 
improvements planned for the 
field and these will be added as 
needed.

There was almost1 a capacity 
crowd attended, the game-Friday 
night. On the Santa Anna side 
of the field is 750 seats and 250 
seats are on the/ visitors side. 
Mr. Perry said if crowds contin
ue as they.were the first night, 
it would not be long before more 
seats would be needed. .-■.■■■■ - '

The stadium is built in such 
a manner that new seating cap
acity (fan be added rapidly.

The Santa Anna > Band part
icipated in the dedication cere
monies. Tire dedication prayer 
<vas offered by Rev. Frank. L. 
Turner, Jr., pastor of the First 
Methodist Church. •

Santa Anna Band 
Program Attracts '
94 Students

The Santa Anna Band pro
gram at the SAHS has reached 
a higher membership than it 
has had in several years. There1 
are 94 students taking part in 
the instrumental music: program. 
This is approximately one-fourth 
of the entire student body. Of 
this number there are only two 
seniors, and four juniors in the 
program. The Senior High Band 
has 45 members and the Junior 
Band 26 members. There are 23 
in the Beginners Band.

The school furnishes instru
ments whenever possible. How-o 
ever, with the increased atten
dance it has been impossible to 
furnish some students an  in
strument. Parents are asked to 
see Mr, Mallow* band director, 
and tfy to work out a plan for 
instruments, so no; student will 
have to be turned town,

The Senior Band gave Its first 
public performance Friday night 
a t, the Santa Ahna-Clyde foot
ball game, by helping dedicate- 
the new7 Mountaineer Stadium. 
The band will again appear at 
the Santa Anna-Bahgs football 
game Friday night' a t Bangs- 
They will; do a  series of maneu
vers and feature the twirlers. :

New members of the 1957-58 
Senior Band are;: Sue Pritchard,- 
Bobby Langford, Clacton Jack- 
son, Linda Evans, Beth Taylor, 
Charles. Walker, Tommy Watson 
and" Sue, Wise.

Miss Linda Riley is the Drum 
Major for this year,

Leroy Bollock left Sunday for 
Birownwood, to enroll In How
ard Payne College, where lie is 
a  second semester, freshman. ‘

Juniors Take First 
Game Tuesday 
Night Over Bangs

The Junior Mountaineers won 
their season opener Tuesday 
night from the Bangs Junior 
Dragons by a score of 6-0. Both 
teams showed considerable lack 
of experience.

There was considerable fumb
ling on both teams.
■ The teams played through 

three quarters scoreless. In the 
fourth period, Charles Strength 
got in the open on his 40-yard 
line and went all the way to pay 
dirt, The TD was called back 
because of an infraction of rules 
and the local boys were penaliz
ed 15 yards from the point of 
the foul. On the next ’play 
Strength, circled wide around 
end and went all the way again. 
The score stood up. The attempt 
for extra point was missed and 
the game ended with that score, 
Santa Anna 6, Bangs 0.

Coach A, D. Donham reports 
he has 35 boys working out this' 
year. They are from the Sixth, 
Seventh and Eighth Grades, and 
all are showing considerable in
terest m the sport. He only has 
three boys on the team that- has 
any playing’ experience.

The boys,are.learning though 
and as the season progresses, 
they should show more football 
knowledge.

H. R. Hallock To 
Head Texas Atomic 
Energy Research

Houghton R. Hallock, who re
cently retired from the U. S. 
A rm y Corps of Engineers after 
20 years service, has been elect- 
el executive vice president of the 
Texas Atomic Energy Research 
Foundation-it was announced by 
Cal Young, WTU President and 
a Director of the Foundation.

The Foundation, organized 
last April by. eleven Texas elec
tric power companies, has con
tracted with General Atomic 
Division of General Dynamics 
Corporation for a joint .$10 mil
lion, four-year research pro
gram.

The objective of this long- 
range research program is l.o 
develop an understanding of the 
basic processes which make the 
generation of electric power by 
nuclear fusion.

Colonel Hallock, who served 
from 1951 to 1954 as Fort Worth 
District Engineer, U. S. Army 
Corps of Engineers, returned m 
June from army duty on Okin
awa.

Travel To Bangs 
Friday Night

The Mountaineers will journey 
to Bangs Friday night for their 
first game of the season away 
from home. Bangs was a mem
ber of the same district as the 
Mountaineers until- last year, 
when they dropped to Class B 
football. The two teams have 
played some interesting games 
during the past several> years 
and the game this-week should 
be no exception.

Last week the Mountaineers 
dropped their opening game to 
Class A Clyde by a 20-12 score. 
Bangs also lost their opening 
game to Class B Bronte by a 
score of 41-6. They also suffered 
a number of injuries during the 
game.

However, when ' Santa Anna 
and Bangs, meet in competition 
of this kind, paper statistics do 
not mean much. Both try hard 
to .win.

The game is scheduled at 8:00 
p. m. at the Bangs Dragon Stad
ium. ■ <

Lions Club To 
Fete Teachers, 
Board Members

The Santa Anna Lions Club 
will honor all the faculty of the 
Santa Anna schools and their 
families and members of the 
school board and their families 
at a watermelon feed Thursday 
evening on the tennis courts at 
the high school. The affair will 
begin at 7:30 p. m..

This is an annual affair of 
the Lions Club. All Lions and 
their families are urged to a t
tend.

IB-?

Wardens Find 
Few Violations

Austin — Opening of the 1957 
hunting season went by with, a 
minimum number of violations, 
according.to the director of law 
enforcement of the Game & 
Fish Commission.

“Wardens reported wonderful 
cooperation from all- over the 
north zone, with the opening of 
the season last Sunday after
noon.” the director said.

He warned, however, wardens 
will begin; to-get strict on en
forcement of the license regula
tions. Licenses now are- avail
able from all wardens, county 
clerks, and most sporting goods 
dealers,

NEW MAP AVAILABLE,
. A new map, loaded with his
torical and geographic informa
tion about;Texas, has just been 
published by-the General Land 
Office, Austin, Texas. .

Copies are available without 
charge. Schools.are expected to 
find it particularly useful.

Markings include the lakes, 
mountains, rivers, dams, -reser
voirs, ofi-shore tjdelands,. state- 
owned lands, old cattle trails 
and stagecoach routes.

City Seen
Mrs. Bob Garrett was employ

ed as-City Secretary m a called 
meeting of the City Council 
Monday evening. Mrs: Garrett 
has been' working on an hourly 
basis at the City Hall for - the 
past several'weeks, in order to 
gain some needed experience in 
her new job.

Miss Bettie Blue and Miss Jet- 
tie Kirkpatrick, will help Mrs. 
Garrett at various' times until 
she becomes familiar with the 
procedure to follow. She has 
very little bookkeeping exper
ience, but is determined to 
learn.

She will begin her job offici
ally Monday, Sept. 16. The gen
eral public is requested to be as 
cooperative as possible with Mrs. 
Garrett. She has a long hard job 
ahead of her to learn what she 
must do. She . will appreciate 
you cooperation, as will the City 
Council. 1

Enrollment In 
County* Schools 
Decrease •«».

D. E- Loveless, Superintendent 
of the Coleman County Schools, 
announces that enrollment in 
the jive, county schools decreas
ed 46 students at^the beginning 
of the school year,,from the en
rollment last year.

The ,Burkett school was class
ified ’as an Eighth Grade ele
mentary school this year for the 
first - time. Previously Burkett 
had been a 12-grade sqhool.

Enrollment figures for the five 
county schools as fcompared with 
last year are as follows: ,

• • 1957 1956
Burkett ___________- 28 55
Novice _____ -_____  118 119
Centennial ____- 103 1 95
T a lp a -------- -----------  93 115
Mozelle__________   144 148
TOTALS..........— ___  486 532

More Antelope Than 
Hunters West of
The Pecos.
/Austin — All’hunters who 

made application for' antelope 
permits west of. the Pecos will, 
get a hunt this year without a 
drawing. This was indicated this 
week by the chief clerlj, of the 
Game & Fish Commission. He 
said m ail coming in after the 
closing date o f  Sept. 1, pointed 
to an insufficient number of ap
plications to cause a drawing.

.On the other hand he predict
ed a drawing would be necessary 
in the Panhandle area,’where 
more - .applications have . been 
made than  permits will be is
sued. Date for, this drawing will 
be announced "shortly, he said.

Mr. and -Mrs. o. L. Cheanoy, 
J t ,  and children, Nobble and 
Nancy, returned to their home 
in Shreveport, La., early last 
Week, after a visit o f  several 
days here with his parents. Mr. 
and Mrs. O. L. Cheaney, Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. L. W. Wallace 
were surprised last Thursday 
morning when a relative, Mrs. 
Florence . Morris, and her . two 
children, came from San An
tonio, to-.visit for a while. Mr. 
and Mrs. Sam Wallace of Bangs 
also visited for a while. Mfs. 
Morris’ husband will come over 
the weelcend to . take them home.,

Frances McClellan :of Austin, 
came Sunday and ^visited with 
her parents, Mr. uind Mrs. J. W. 
McClellan. Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
McClellan also of Austin; came 
with "her and visited with their 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Dunn 
arid Mr. and Mrs. Lester .Mc
Clellan. " - '
.V  I- ___

Mr. and Mrs. Pierre'Rowe took 
their grandson, Denny Rowe, to- 
Fort Worth Sunday, where he 
took a plane to San Francisco, 
Calif.,"to be a t home with his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Wyndeli 
Rowe. Denny had been here for 
three months, visiting with vthe 
grandparents.

Harold Walker and Bob Mark- 
land. attended >a youth meeting 
at Camp Christian on Lake 
Brownwood Saturday and Sun
day. Jimmy Henderson, ■ pastor 
of the Christian Church, fwas at 
tile camp Saturday night and a 
part-of Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs.-W. R. Singleton 
and Billy went to Hamilton Sun
day, where his oldest brother 
was observing his 87th birthday. 
Members'of the .Singleton family 
meeting them, there were" Mr. 
and Mrs. E. L. Arnold and dau
ghter- of Okalla, Mr. and,Mrs. 
J.., B. Kelley and James Single- 
ton of Copperas Cove. Another 
■of Mr. Slngelto'n's brothers met 
them at the Hamilton Park, 
where all enjoyed a-picnic lunch 
and fish fry.,

Loyd Burris,'who had surgery 
in a Temple hospital, Wednes
day o f  last week, Is reported to 
be'getting along fine.

Mrs. W..J. Fry of Brownwood 
is visiting in the, homes of her 
sisters, Mr. find M rs.'Joe Cope
land and Mr. and Mrs. O. M. 
Jackson.‘

Mrs. J. F. Goen visited a part 
of last week with members of, 
her family in Richland-Springs.1

\  \  * •

4 Local Boys Get 
Demolay Degrees

A team from the Brownwood 
Demolay Chapter conferred the 
Demolay degree on1 four Santa 
Anna boys at a meeting of Mas
ters and Wardens Association in 
Coleman last Tuesday night. 
Boys receiving the degrees were 
Bob Markland, Milford Blanton, 
Charles Walker and Harold 
Walker.

The Demolays is an organiza
tion for boys between the ages 
of 14 and 21 years of age, spon
sored by the Masonic Lodge.

Three other boys will-receive 
the degree on Wednesday, Sept. 
18, in Brownwood: Kenneth
Harris, Eddie Hartman and 
Jimmy Blanton.

Merchants Fall
Program To Be 
Same As Last Year

A number of local merchants 
met Monday afternoon to decide 
what kind of. fall program they 
would like to have. They agreed 
on about the same kind of pro
as the merchants have sponsor
ed for the past several years

Ford Barnes, Chamber of 
Commerce secretary, will con
tact all merchants and discuss 
the program with them.

There was no date .set as to 
when the program would begin. 
However, it is expected to be
gin about October- 1st.

To Be Observed 
Over Nation

In observance of Nation-wide 
Civil Defense Week on Septem
ber 15-21 no special, alert is 
planned for Coleman County or 
for Santa Anna.
■■ However, it will be a satv-sfae-1 
tion to local citizens to remem
ber the complete setup here- In 
case of disaster, headquarters 
for relief are the Stockard build
ing west of the old Service Cafe, 
with alternate headquarters at 
the Armory building1. All phases 
of rescue and assistanse are 
planned for. Mrs. C. D. Bruce 
is director, and - all area and 
block wardens, rescue teams, re
lief and rehabihation -appointees 
have received instructions and 
schedules.

Those in the organization who 
have not obtained their badges 
from . J. B.. Weathers, who heads 
the Rescue Team, are urged to 
do so. These are official Civil 
Defense Arm Bands,. and cost 
only 16 cents each. 1 . .

For free distribution are 
booklets, “What- Every Individ
ual Should Know And Do,” and 
“Your Part In Civil Defense”. 
These are at The News Office 
and will be given to anyone 
wishing them as long as they 
last.

Two To Receive, 
Master Mason Degree 
Saturday Night

Floyd Smith, and Roy Dale 
Henderson wifi receive. Master 

I Mason degrees at the Masonic 
Hall Saturday evening. The pro
gram wijl begin at 7:30 p. m. All 
Master Masons in this area arc 
invited to attend. '

The Suez Temple1 of San An- 
'gelo will send a teqm to Santa 
Anna to’ confer the degrees.

Second Sunday 
Singing Draws 
Good Attendance

The Second Sunday Singing 
drew another fine crowd Sun
day afternoon at . the First 
Christian Church. Towns were 
represented that liad not been 
before.

Mrs. J. D. Center, Sr:,, her son, 
J. D. and wife and her mother 
from Gustine, were present. The 
Centers formerly lived in Santa 
Anna, and J. D., deceased, is 
•remembered as a fine singer. 
His son is a very fine singer and 
he and wife helped greatly in 
the feature of the afternoon.

Bill Pritchard* president, was 
in charge of business affairs. 
Mrs. Bill Pritchard read minutes 
and gave a financial report. Sam 
Rutherford directed the pro
gram. There ■ were ..solos, duets, 
quartettes, double quartettes 
and lots of good congregational 
singing.

The next Second Sunday Sing
ing will be held on October 13, 
from 2:00 to 4:00 p. m. in the 
North Side Baptist Church.

Benny Jack Garrett 
Returns Horae

Gonzales Benny Jack Gar
rett, twenty-year-old son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Garrett of Santa 
Anna, has been discharged from 
the Gonzales Warm Springs fje- 
habilitation Foundation. He ar
rived home last Thursday even
ing. :

A polio victim. Benny Jack 
was admitted to the Foundation 
on April 16. He lias been receiv
ing intensive rehabilitation 
treatment since May, 1956. -

The Foundation is a non-pro- 
! fit. State-chartered center es
tablished some 15 years ago to 
provide the best possible rehab- 

1 dilation services for the handi
capped citizens of Texas. 'It is 
fully approved- by the Joint 
Commission on Accreditation of 
Hospitals which demand the 
highest treatment standards. ,

The National. Foundation for 
Infantile Paralysis, Coleman 
County chapter, has- participat
ed in providing treatment at 
Warm Springs for Benny Jack.

. Mi’, and Mrs. Nelson Wells and 
children, Judy and Buddie, of 
Dallas, were recent visitors with 
his- parents, Mr. and Mrs. Geo. 
Wells. ■

Mr. and Mrs. J. M. ' Bishop 
spent the weekend with their 
son,■'Ray Bishop and family a t 
Nederland, and the Sittersons 
went also.

Happy Birthday
“Happy Birthday” to, all who 

have birthdays during the next 
week. Below are listed the birth
days we have this week. - 
SEPTEMBER 13 

Mrs. Bertha Allen 
Mrs. W. M.. Wilson . ;

SEPTEMBER 14
Sid Knox 
Eric Kollwitz

SEPTEMBER 15
Mrs. Richard Smith :
W. M. Wilson -1 •
Ronny Dee Yancy

SEPTEMBER 16 
E. K. Jones ■" ■
Pearl Wilson

SEPTEMBER 17 
C. C. Gilbert
LaVelle McCllntock _ ,

SEPTEMBER 18 
Weldon Burpey-

SEPTEMBER19 
Rickey Lee Tryon .

 ̂ Hays Hefner, Lubbock, -
Yjould you like for your name 

to be published on your birth-: 
day? If so, please be sure to let 
us. know -when it is. Next week 
we: will publish names of those 
having birthdays between Sept
ember 6th  and September 12th. 
ember 20th and September 18th.
* i V. .K' "
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THIS YEAR’S ECONOMY 
TIDE, which flowed high at the 
beginning but ebbed somewhat 
as the session progressed, final
ly achieved a net cut of nearly

Electrical 
Motor Service

We repair ana rewind elec
trical motors of all kinds and 
give you prompt, expert ser
vice!

BOZEMAN 
ELECTRIC SHOP

Coleman, Texas
Service Calls ............. 6281
Night Calls .  ........... 7399

10% below the President’s bud-*- 
get estimates at the beginning 
of the session. A total of $0 bil
lion was whacked from requests.

Some of this is paper saving. 
Some of it will be rubbed out by 
later supplemental, appropria- 
jflftns. But all-in-all,. the econ- 
?Dif$ record of the session is 
worthy of some praise. At the 
same time, some unnecessary 
commitments for future spend
ing were voted, .and some old ex
pensive and non-essential pro
grams were continued.

For example, I led a drive to 
cut out the annual $50 million 
grants to the local communities 
to help them, with their sewer 
systems. Spread over the re
maining 9 years of the program, 
if stopped now and discontinu
ed, the amendment would have 
halted a non-essential outlay 
which will total $450 million.

But. the economy effort was a 
case where local pressure pre
vailed. Initially successful by a 
substantial vote, my amendment 
was voted down in' final action 
two days later after an avalan
che of telegrams flooded Capitol 
Hill from City Managers, May
ors, etc., whose appetites longed 
for more Federal checks.

But that is the way the hall 
bounces. The mammoth foreign 
aid request was cut by $1 billion 
— a. half billion below the Sen
ate's figure and the full billion 
under the Administration' re
quest.

Even though this trimming 
looks good,' fiscal headaches 
continue. Bob Anderson, Secre
tary of Treasury, has made, it 
known to House leaders, that 
the present debt -Hmil is being 
pressed severely.
. Of major importance was the 

action by the House in 'killing 
the .multi-billion dollar school

. O S S  ik
ideas from other editors ■

From tlic Newark Courlor-Ga- 
tettc, Newark, N. Y.: About 150 
years- ago, John James Audubon, 
the painter of the monumental 
"Birds of America," estimated 
that he saw 2 billion passenger 
pigeons at one time. They dark
ened the sky and whitened the 
earth as they passed.
,  Less than one century ago, buf
falo roamed the Western, plains 
in vast herds. Now only a com
parative handful afe left.

Tile great whooping crane was 
once known in great numbers. 
Now only about 30 have been 
counted in the. Florida sanctuary 
to which they migrate, and there 
is grave fear that this species may 
soon go the way of the passenger 
pigeon.

It is a rare American who has 
no stake and no interest in the 
out-of-doors and its creatures. In 
a recent year something like 14 
million fishing licenses were sold. 
Many millions go hunting. Untold 
numbers go to the streams, the 
mountains, the seashores and the 
forests for recreation'and restora
tion of the spirit. Is it not the part 
of the most elementary wisdom— 
selfish wisdom — for everyone to 
help conserve these resources to 
the limit of his ability?

From tlie South I’asadena Re
v iew , South I’a sa d en a , C alif.: 
T h e r e  ic  m u c h . f ! n n p r e s s in n a l  t a l k

of.the Anti-Trust Act applying in 
organized baseball. I-Iow about the, 
draft in football?

In baseball they at least have to 
talk terms with the player they 
want and he has to sign an agree
ment or contract; if he is a minor 
his parents also have to sign. 
Thus a bonus player in baseball 
joins a club or farm system of his 
own free will.

Now take a glance at football: : 
They have a draft; all the owners 
of the National Football League 
meet, possibly In some New York 
Hotel. They have a list of all the 
graduating seniors of all the foot
ball teams. Last fall' Bobby Cox 
was drafted while having one more 
year to play at Minnesota. The 
owners have possibly never seen 
the players they are drafting; 
they have asked therh no ques
tions as to whether or not they 
want to play with' their team; they 
have never discussed salary or a 
so called bonus. Nevertheless if 
Joe Zilch, owner .of a National 
League club, picks ‘Joe College 
from any campus in the nation 
Joe College will play for Zilches 
team and at the salary Zilch states 
or Joe College will be blackballed 
and not allowed to -play for any 
National League team for all time 
unless drafted. Joe College fulfills’ 
his “obligation" to Joe Zilch and 
his team.

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Herring 
took their daughter, Lucretla, to 
a clinic In Dallas Monday, whete. 
she will have treatments. Mrs. 
Preston West, mother of Mrs. 
Herring, is keeping the baby, 
Lisa Lee, while the parents are 
away.

. Mr. and Mrs. Peyton Dick and 
:Duane of Brownwood, visited 
Sunday with her mother, Mrs. 
R. B. Archer. , .

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Jennings 
and farhlly have moved to, Abi
lene. Their daughter, Paula, Is 
attending a business school 
there.

Mr. and-Mrs. Ollie Watson and 
Mrs. West of Novice, visited Sun
day with their brother and son, 
Preston West and wife.

Mr. and Mrs. Nye Reid, Maur- 
ine and Barbara, returned to 
their home In Austin Saturday, 
after a visit of several days with 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Ed 
Jones.

Mrs. .Bessie Morris of Brown- 
wood, was a weekend visitor 
here with her sister, Mrs. Pat 
Hosch and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Huntqr and. 
Mrs. Helen Hunter were in Aus
tin at the weekend, visiting with 
the 1 Brownlee ; Hunters. Mrs. 
Burgess Weaver went with them 
and visited with Wilburn .Wea
ver and wife.

w mw im i
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stiD s iscribe for The News.
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OPTOMETRIST
Dr. E. H. Henning, Jr.

117.
• Commer

cial Ave. 
Coleman, 

Texas 
Phone 
8109

OFFICE HOURS 
9:00 A. M. to 5:00 P. M. 

SATURDAYS, 9 to 2

BE SURE .YOU GET

M o r g a n - M e a t  C o

SHITENDER 
TOP GRADE
At Your Favorite Meat Counter In The 

Santa Anna Markets

If You Have Fat Calves To Sell See 
C. O. MORGAN, JR. AT

MEW CO,
IOC Hollywood Coleman, Texas

construction aid bill.
I OVERSHADOWING THE PIC
TURE was the passage of a so- 
called Civil Rights ■ bill — the 
first of its type in 32 years. A 
hodge-podge which makes a 
farce'of traditional right to trial 
by jury, the measure is recogn
ized by all concerned as a politi- ! 
cal effort to corral certain min- j 
ority votes — with both sides | 
now claiming credit for the bill. ' 
And it’s anybody’s guess as to 
who will get the most credit — 
or blame. Senator Johnson de
serves much credit for improv- 

, ing the bill in the Senate.
, I “ *
! ! 'A GOOD BREAK for hundreds 
|  | of drouth victims and feed deal- 

~J~-ersJ_n our district and elsewhere 
?!was scored at- the last minute j of the session when the so-call- 

j ed Feed , Dealers bill got final 
House' approval. It' will prevent 
the Government -from reaping a 

.windfall that could approximate 
a million'dollars in our area a- 

done. - .....
.... This bill, authored by Con

gressman Poage and myself in 
the House and Senator Lyndon 
Johnson in the Senate, passed 
the House unanimously last May 
but has been- locked in the Sen- 1 
ate by a Northern Senator. 
Johnson managed to get it pass
ed the last day, and a minor 
Senate amendment was then

m  t&€ c&&£- i

luV;
I

promptly approved by the 
House.

This feed program, which al
lowed a credit of $1 .per hund
redweight on certain feed pur
chased, of which ■ the Govern
ment owned a' surplus, began in 
1954 and the trouble which 
made the bill necessary resulted 
from misinformation and lack, 
of information to the feed deal
ers in regard to time of sale and 
delivery of the feed in relation 
to the'date of the Purchase Or
ders issued to drouth victims by 
county committees.

Our bill, simply validates all 
such deliveries, if they were 
made within six months.* *

THIS' WILL BE THE LAST 
Newsletter for this year. Thanks 
to all of the newspapers which 
have carried them and best 
wishes to all of you. I ’ll be in the 
district during September, and 
again from about_ mid-October 
to Christmas. . My .• office in 
Washington will remain open, 
and my staff will be able to 
handle all inquiries with dis
patch. ' ,

Mr. and “Mrs. Ira I-tudler of 
Monahans, came during last 
week for a weeks visit with her 
mother, Mrs. M. D. Eubank and 
other, members of the family.

Mrs. Annie Stovall returned 
home Saturday from a weeks 
visit with relatives, Mr. and Mrs. 
A. L. Lofton in Robert Lee. They 
brought her to San Angelo on 
the way .home.

GO TO CHURCH SUNDAY.

ew Coiffure For Fall

v

FALL ACTIVITIES ARE 
COM ING  SOON  

BALL GAMES
DANCES
PARTIES

Come in  -and le t  u s give  
you a NEW FALL COIF
FURE to  su it  th e  occas

ion  . . .  and your  
personality

Phone 67 For Early Appointment
★  ‘ ' • _

Italics Beauty Stop - a

J. A. Manley, Jr. Mozelle Manley

CUSTOM
GOOD HOUSEKEEPER 

AND PFAFF '
SEWING MACHINES - VACUUM CLEANERS 

Parts and Accessories For Most Machines

SALES and SERVICE
ALWAYS BARGAINS IN GOOD 

USED PORTABLES
215'A Commercial — Phone 9-3599 — Coleman

A P P L I A N C E S

S ^ tn ic  C o o k in g
is C O O L

•jf It's truly an exciting song when,you have an 
i v  , e leftri*  kitchen. You feel so ihojroughly 
1 modem with electricity to help with every 

,- Usk. Electricity keeps and cooks the food, 
i^i ' does the dishes, makes'the toast and coffee' 
t&VjwwI even sun the cake. It’a de^cndahfMOo! 
L*'-'Night or dayh whenever you flip a switch,you - 

kaovr 'electricity is there, ready and-wdlang*;;

Cool, of course it’s cool, because the heat cooks 
the food and not the cook. Electricity is so 
inexpensive you can.use a lot o! it. ..

.. SEE YOUR <a>
] jpchtic ApPLtAN«;DEALER;

' t e hoppw Live Better—

W h y  N o t ' P a y  T h e .

CHECKS ARE SAFE. The
person you name must first 
endorse the . check to obtain 
cash. Tliis protects you and . 
provides a receipt, for pay-, 
ment.

CHECKS SAVE TIME. All .
you need to do is write your 
checks and mail them. Think 
how many hours you can save 
every month.

M l i i S B l S s
■ - G M W V . /

CHECKS SAVE STEPS. No 
longer need y^u walk from 
one place to another to pay 
your bills. Mail checks safely 
anywhere, anytime!

mm

CHECKS ARE ORDERLY.
They give you complete re
cords of each payment you 
make and all income you de
posit. It is like having a fin
ancial secretary.

$ ________________
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The World's Most Widely Used 
Devotional Guido

/

T-CfjeliMM’ltwtM-
©  THE UPPER ROOM. NASHVILLE. TENNESSEE

Read Luke 24:13-21.
Jesus himself drew near, and 

' went with them. (Luke 24:15.) 
When Hugh Price Hughes was 

head of a London Mission, ha 
received from an unbeliever a 
challenge to debate the truth of 
the Christian faith.

In accepting the challenge, 
Mr. Hughes made this state
ment, "I will bring with me to 
the debate one hundred men 
and women who have been sav
ed̂  from lives of sin by the gos
pel of Christ. They will give 
their evidence, and you will be 
allowed to cross-examine them. 
They will be men and women 
reclaimed for Christ from the 
vices Of drink and intemper
ance* They will be persons walk
ing in newness of life, witness 
•of what God’s redeeming love 

"can do for the lost and the 
• least. I will ask you- to bring 

with you one hundred men and 
women who have been similarly 
helped by the gospel of infide
lity -which you preach.”
. A throng came to hear the de-, 

bate. „ Mr. • Hughes marched In 
with his hundred. The challen
ger and his witnesses never 
came. The minister and his 
friends made the meeting one 
of joyous Christian witness.
PRAYER

O living Christ, Thou hast ap
peared unto Thy disciples in 
many ways through the cent
uries. Help us to have sensitive 
hearts to recognize the ways in 
which Thou dost draw near to 
us. Help us to walk with Thee. 
In Thy ngime we pray. Amen. .
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY

Christ is with me in worship 
and work. • ■ •

—H. Howey (Canada)

•Mrs. John .p. Davis of Mount 
Vernon, 111., came on Wednesday 
of last week for an indefinite 
visit with her sister, Mrs. Pres
ton Bailey. She is also staying 
some with her aunt, Miss Kath
ryn Baxter. Tom Bailey of Sny- 

* der also visited at the weekend 
with his parents and his aunts, 

....Mrs. Davis and Miss_Baxter.

G6ne Smith was here a part of 
last week,  ̂ visiting his parents, 
Mr. and’Mrs..Richard Smith. He 

■ had been in New Orleans for 
• several months, being trained 
for duties with a large firm. He 
is now-'Stationed at Abilene!

Mrs. Frances Everett and Mrs. 
Hal .Everett and Vicki Lynn vis
ited Sunday with relatives in 
Abilene.

N TV”
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(Too Late For Last Week)
Mr. and Mrs. W. W. (Bill) Hib- 

betts,-Mrs. gillie Stephens and 
babies of Clute, Texas, visited 
with Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Hib- 
betts last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill -Hibbetts, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Hibbetts, 
Mrs. Billie Stephens and babies 
were dinner i guests of Mr. and 
Mrs. Buddy Benge on Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. .Charlie Avants 
and children visited her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Hib
betts Thursday night.

Melvin Pollock left Monday 
for Abilene, to enroll in McMur- 
ry College, where he is a junior 
and a member of the Chanters.

Page 3
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TANKER AFIRE . . . Smoke and flames billow from Liberian tanker “World Slendour” just be
fore the 25,000 ton ship sank 40 miles off Gibraltar. Crewmen took to lifeboats and all were rescued 
by British orutjcr ‘‘Dê lI!'bt.,,

1W 0T NEWS
BY THE NIWOT KIDS

There was good attendance at 
Sunday school Sunday. One vis
itor, Mi’s. Robert Perry of Dal
las, was present.

Mrs. Clark Miller visited Fri
day evening with Mrs. Ilarrel 
Cupps and children m Santa 
Anna.

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Hibbetts 
and Mr. and Mrs. Buddy Benge 
visited Monday night with Mr. 
and Mrs. Joe Wallace and fam
ily..

Mrs. Viola Thornton has re
turned to her home in • Brawley, 
Calif., after a two weeks visit 
here with her sister and brother, 
Mr. and Mrs. Silas Wagner and

Mr. and Mrs. John Perry.
Mr. and, Mrs. Earl Ellis and 

Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Ellis and An
ita and Jerry, were bedtime vis
itors Wednesday n ight,with Mr. 
and Mrs. John Haynes.

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Hibbetts 
.visited Sunday afternoon with 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Avants.

Mr. and Mrs. ■ Silas Wagner 
visited Sunday night with Mr. 
and Mrs. Bunk Wagner in Santa 
Anna. .

Mr. and Mrs. John Perry visit
ed with her uncle and aunt, Mr. 
and Mrs. T. L. Huggins Sunday 
afternoon.

Visitors in the Cecil Ellis home 
on Sunday were Mr. and Mrs. J. 
C. Wells of Loraine and Mr. and 
Mrs. Nelson Wells and family of 
Dallas.

Visitors in the Silas Wagner 
home Sunday afternoon were

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Caldwell 
and children. Mr. and Mrs. Cul
ver Lowry and Mrs.- I-Iarrol 
Cupps and children.

Mrs. Fred Haynes visited on 
Thursday afternoon- with Mrs. 
John Haynes.

Mrs. Bruce Hibbetts and Mrs. 
Charlie Avants and Lynn visited 
brielly Sunday with Aunt Sgm- 
mie Harris, who is ill.

Mr. ■ and Mrs. Earl Ellis and 
Mr. Bruce Hibbetts visited with 
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Ellis Wed
nesday.

, Mr. and. Mrs. Charles Benge 
and members of their family, 
Mr. and Mrs.’James Eubank apd 
children, Mr. and Mrs. Alton M. 
Benge, and Mr. and Mrs. Char
les E. Benge, visiting here from 
Lubbock, visited Sunday m Eden 
with Mrs. Benge's mother, who 
was having her 84th birthday.

Stapling, machines at the News 
Of flea.

w

COLEMAN ABSTRACT 
COMPANY 

203 State Bank Bldg. 
Fred Paddlcford 

Telephone 9-3443 
Coleman/' Texas

DR. PEBBLE PURCELL 
CHIROPRACTOR

Phone 9-4831 — 107 Llano S t.' 
COLEMAN, TEXAS

F e r g

El.i3

Will Be Here Soon

Now is the time to check your 
Gas Appliances for the coming 
winter. Call us for Free Burner 
Tip Adjustment.

Call 88 In Santa Anna 
Call 3131 In Coleman

Coleman Gas Company
-  , .......

VH

CONTEST

Swimming is good exercise. 
Visit The Pool 2 miles west .of 
Coleman. Swim with the family 
and friends.

Kem-Glo

iJfMe color  
H a rm o n y  

b o o k
T cfe

o u F o f

u ?  s <tn

if— .

We’ll lend you the Color 
Harmony Book FREE. 
You’ll see over 1500 lovely 
Super® Kem-Tone ana 
Kem-Glo® color schemes 
that can make your deco
rating so easy and bring 
new life to your hornet

Sopor Rem-Tooo 
gallon

$6I?

©eft totes m d Enftiry Blank 
Undies* Any Nimble Sign
Stop today under the Humble sign in your neigh
borhood and ask for contest rules and entry blank. 
Just follow the simple rules, and tell, in 25 words or. 
less, why you use one ot Humble’s famous gasolines. 
You may win in this week’s contest!"

© *

„ J  
I. i M m

End ' ^

1 1

of Season s
Five-Day Dfea™ ^  a 'sI uc at°mK 
Cotton Bowl m D«'»as’ J Uh chautleur. 
las’ leading hotel <Ca . R0Qm.New Year s Eve ,at the tm p i^  ^
Two good.jaw t■ money.
Game. $5 • •f- tes re(jeemable at
$500 in gift certificates & Cq^
Neiman-Marcus, A. H ^  lhese

wiĤ be awarded to four 
grand prize winners.

Q © ©

por'a‘>,v,' 
screen ^ 9 5

Prises
Every Week

/ MUIldOIVI a
> Retail Value About $65.96

ip

£x

.PAINT — PAPER 
107 E. iPecan-Coleman

.W M m
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PUBLISHED EVERY FRIDAY 
m  SANTA ANNA, COLEMAN 

COUNI Y, TEXAS
SUBSCRIPTION RATES 
IN COLEMAN COUNTY

1 Year ..............................  $1.50
6 Months ........................... $1.00
OUTSIDE COLEMAN COUNTY
1 Year In T ex as.................. $2.00
6 Months in Texas....... . $1.25
1 Year outside T exas.........$2.50
6 Months outside Texas .. $1.50 
1 Year outside U. S. A........ $3.00

Triekham News
BY MRS. ANNA YORK

■ Rev. Ellis, the new Methodist 
pastor, ' brought the message 
Sunday at our church.-We wel
come Bro. Ellis and his family 
to our community.

The '/..-inch of rain wc receiv
ed Friday afternoon was fine for 
those who had their gain in the 
ground and also makes every
thing more pleasant.

Mr. and Mrs. H. B. James 
spent Sunday in Abilene with

_  _  , „ , , . . I her brother, Frank Wells-, who
The Publisher to not respond- wa.s in a car accldent iast weck

ble for copy omissions, typo- an(j js jn j,he Hendricks Mcmor- 
graphlcal errors that may occur lal Hospital there. Frank is in a
further than to correct It In the 
next Issue. All advertising orders 
ore accepted on this basis only.

Santa Anna, Texas, as second 
class mall matter, under the Act 
of Congress of March 3, 1879.
Advertising Rates on Request

T E X A S

critical condition. We hope 
will soon be better.

__________________________ Linda, Robert Lenton and
Entered at the Post Office a t l^ a i lo t te  ° ake;s of Brownwoocl,

I.spent the weekend with then- 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Lige 
Lancaster, while their parents 
attended the National Guard 
36th Division reunion in San 
Angelo.

Mr. Felton Martin wont to 
Eagle Pass on business on Fri
day.

'Mr. Bill.Vaughn was moved to 
his home last Wednesday, from 
the Brady Mospital, where he 
had been for two weeks after 
suffering’a heart attack. He is 
improving and says he feels 
fine.

Mr. and Mrs! L. M. Cole of Ft. 
Worth, Mrs. .Snowden of Lohn 
and Mrs. Greham Fitzpatrick 
and boys of Whon visited . Mr. 

FOR SAUL 160 acres land with I and Mrs. H. B. James and family 
6-roum house and bath, net 1 one clay last week

^ E S S g  In m u T u i

Minimum Charge 40c Weekly

fence, on highway, to trade 
for house m town, all minerals 
m tart: 6 room .house' with 2 
baths, good location, $3,000: 
six morn house with bath, on 
Mountain St., $3,500; 'FOR 
LEASE, j 00 acres,-50 in culti
vation, plenty water, good 
idler. no liou.se. See Rat .Guth
rie "3Gtfc

FOR SALE: 5 room and 
home on . Bowie ■ Avenue 
W. S. Stacy.

bath

Mr. and Mr. 
Doyne Mclver. 
McMurrv Coil 
were dinner r

Will Haynes and 
who is attending 

age at Abilene, 
nests oi Mr. and 

Gavla andMrs. Grady Mclver 
Terry, Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Webb of 
Houston, were .visitors • in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs, Felton 
Martin on Wednesday.

Visitors with Mrs. Benin King
ston tlie past week were Mr. and 

* c {Mrs. Harry Wilsuh. Mrs. Curl 
3711c siTr.-fTicld of Brookosmith, Mrs. 

Lucille Jones and children, her 
married daughter, Ruby Lee and 
two children and a girl friend of 

, ,. , , . a£ cs’ Brown wood, Mrs. G. K. Stearns,bui lap 01 cotton feed bags. Top jy;,. ancj M,.s Waiter Stacy and 
market nnces. Coleman Bag &

\\ W’HD, kinds of

Burlap .Co-.,--phone 27, 
Anna.

Santa
4tfc

FINISH HIGH SCHOOL or grade 
■ school at home, spare: time. 

Books furnished. Diploma a- 
warded. Start., where you leit 
school.-Write Columbia School, 
Box 2105, Abilene, Texas 44p

LODGE MEETING
.Mountain Lodge' NO. 
661 AF&AM will meet 
on Third Thursday 

.each month at 7:30 p. m. Visi
tors are welcome. J. M. House. 
W. M.; O. L. Cheaney, Sec. 2&3W
ATHLETE’S FOOT GERM. HOW 
TO KILL IT. IN ONE HOUR, If
not pleased, your 40c back at any 
drug counter. This Strong germ
icide sloughs off infected skin. 
Expose’s more germs to its kill
ing .action.. Use instant-drying 
T-4-L day or night. Now at Phil
lips Drug. 23-26 & 36-39c

CARO
To those who expressed their 

sympathy in so many beautiful 
ways during our recent bereave
ment, wc extend our heartfelt 
thanks:

Mr. .and- Mrs. W. R.. Mulroy 
and family. - . 37c

CITATION BY PUBLICATION 
THE STATE OF TEXAS

To: E. T. Marion, if living, 
and if not to the unknown heirs 
of E. T. Marion, deceased, De
fendants, Greetings:

YOU ARE HEREBY COM
MANDED to appear before the 
Honorable 119th District Court 
of Coleman County at the 
Courthouse thereof in Cole- 
man, Texas, by filing a written 

• answer at or before 10 o’clock 
;A. M. of the first Monday next 
after, the expiration of forty-two 

. days from the date of the is
suance of this citation,, same 
being the 21st day of October 
A. D. 1957, to Plaintiff’s Petition 
filed in said court, on the 5th 
day of September A. D. 1957,

- in this cause, numbered 8183-B
on the dociket • of said court 
and styled Odell Howard, Plain
tiff, vs. E. T.' Marlon et ai, De- 
f&ndants. •

A brief statement of the na
ture of-this suit is as - follows, 

,to  wit: Plaintiff alleges th a t he 
is the owner-of an interest in 
.the oil, gas and other minerals 
under the following described 
land in Coleman, County, Texasy

- and that Defendant is owner of 
a  l / 10th  mineral interest ih said 
land described as being the

. South one-half and 10 actes out 
of the Southwest corner of the 

‘ ' Northeast one-fourth of flection- 
9, T. & N. O. RR. Co, in Cole- 

. man County,-Texas. Tha-t the 
its haye absented them- 
' “ least-

Mrs.- Zona- Stacy. Mrs. Kingston 
i.s icehng somewhat better but 
says she is still weak.

Mrs. Clara Haynes visited with 
Mr. and Mrs. Clvde Haynes ol 
Brookcsmith on Monday.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Wallace 
and children ol Ovallo' visited 
her parents. Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Haynes and boys over the week 
end.

Our church was well, repre
sent e-i at the Coleman County 
Baptn-I Associational meeting, 
held at the First Baptist Church 
in Sapta Anna on Monday 
night. We. had 12 present. All 
heard.a nice program and also 
the message brought by the Rev. 
James Basden.. pastor of the 
First'Baptist Church in Brown- 
wood.

Mrs. Gilford had a happy sur
prise Friday. Her daughter of 
Brownwood honored her on her 
birthday, bringing her birthday 
cake and many qther good eats 
and gifts. Mrs. R. S. Stearns en
joyed the occasion 'with them.

The daughters were Mrs. Doy
le Hester and baby, Mrs. Elton 
Sanderson and son.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Dudley and 
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Haynes 
Wfent visiting and shopping m 
Fort Worth Saturday. The Hay
nes' visited Bill Vaughn and rel
atives in Brady Monday.

Shields News
By Mrs. E. S. Jones

Mrs. Troy Fitzhugh of Odessa, 
returned home Friday after vis
iting a week with her parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. J. T. Riley. Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Ashford of Houston 
were recent visitors. Mr. Riley 
is improving from his recent ill
ness.

Betty Epplcr spent Sunday 
with Sarah Ann Livingston at 
Gouldbusk.

Mr. Darwin Watson and Mr. 
Lafrence Wentz of San Antonio 
visited this week with Mr. and 
Mrs. W. B. Watson.

Mrs. Herman Gilbreath, Mrs. 
Bert Fowler, Mrs. W. B. Watson 
and Mrs. Edgar Shelton attend
ed a pink and b lue1 shower at 
the home of Jack Horton in 
Santa Anna Friday afternoon, 
honoring Mrs. Bill Day.

Recent visitors with- the Bert 
Fowlers, Mrs. Jess Fowler" of 
Bangs, Mr. and Mrs. Sam Cobb, 
Mr. and . Mrs. B. B. Fowler and 
children, Mr. and Mrs. Odis 
Fowler and family, all of Fort 

, Worth and Mr. and Mrs. Joe W.
; Fowler and son of Kansas City,
. Missouri.

Patricia Watson of Ft. Worth 
spent the past week with her 

j grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Geo. 
Stcwardson, her aunt, Jeannie 

' Stewardson and other, relatives.
Mrs. George Cobb visited her 

mother, Mrs. J. A. Watkins, at 
Okra, Friday.
■ Visitors at the Church of 

Christ Sunday were Miss Edith 
Toombs of Laredo and Miss 
Sarah Livingston of Gouldbusk.

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Will
iams visited several days with 
their daughter, Mrs. Joe Lindly 
and family at Arlington, and 
with Mr. Roland Williams, and 
family at Morgan Mills. Miss 
Mabel Williams of Coleman ac
companied them on- the trip.

:Mr. James Marrimore of Abi
lene and Larry Fowler- were 
Sunday guests of the Audrey 
Epplcr family.

Mr. and Mrs. Elton Jones and 
Karen visited Mr. and Mis. 
Ralph ' McWilliams at Crews 
Sunday afternoon,. . and with 
them attended services Sunday 
night at Hopewell Baptist 
Church. Bro. Conner, the pas
tor, is formerly of Shields.

Mr. Doyle Eppler, who works 
at Midland, was home foi a few 
days last week. >

indefinite visit with hgr child
ren there.

Dr. .and" Mrs. Charles Arm- 
hurst of Houston, were weekend 
guests with her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bert Turney.
. Mr. and Mrs. Greham Fitzpat
rick and children visited ■ her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs.- Snowden 
of Lohn, Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Morris and 
boys visited Mr. and Mrs. Babe 
Gardalner Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Foster and 
children visited with Mrg. Mary 
Wood In Coleman Sunday after-' 
noon.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Rutherford 
and Lynda and Sammie Shields 
attended the closing service of 
the revival In the ColemanNNaz- 
arene Church Sunday night.

Becky Turney spent last week 
with her grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bert Turney and came to
day for a few days stay with 
them this week.

Friends will, be glad to hear 
Mrs. Fannie Ellis, the mother of 
Mrs. Dick Deal, is doing very 
well, being so seriously ill a few 
months back.

Mrs. Bill Lowry and son, Ba$- 
com, visited on Saturday- with 
her mother, Mrs. John Lowe, in 
the McKnight Hospital at Sana
torium. Mrs. Lowe is getting a- 
long fine arid has been placed 
in the negative part of the hos
pital.

had as weekend guests her par
ents, Mr. and 'Mrs, M. D. Pars
ley and family of Dallas. They 
attended the football game Fri
day night.

Mrs."May Sharp visited Sun
day night in Coleman with her 
sister, Mrs: Van Casey. .

Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Caruthers 
of Pasadena visited in the lionies 
of Mrs. Kate Holmes and A. L. 
Hill over the weekend. Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Powers of Midland 
‘and his mother, Mrs. Sarah 
Powers visited in the same 
homes.

Rev. and Mrs. D. C. Jones and 
two children of Burkett had 
dinner with Mrs. Kate Holmes 
on Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Preston Rich
ardson and children, Judy and 
Donna, and Don Zenor of Tem
ple; Mr. and Mrs. Oran Lace- 
well of Denver City; and Mr. 
and Mrs. Richard Miller of Oz- 
ona, were weekend visitors with 
Mrs. Ann Kulp. They came to 
celebrate her birthday and 
brought lots of good food for 
Sunday dinner, which included 
a large decorated birthday cake.

Mrs. Ernest Allen of Blanket 
visited here Sunday with her 
sister-in-law, Mr. and Mrs, 
Hardy Blue.

Ml-. and Mrs. James Mallow Mr. and Mrs. T. H. King of

Johnnie’ Elkins bf Coleman 
spent several days here last • 
week with Lew Story, and they':' 
went fishing. .

Noel Harris and his, sister,. 
Miss Louise Harris of Gainesville 
visited here Sunday with their 
brother, Mr. and Mrs. , Jim Har
ris. ■

Hico visited several days during 
last week with his sister, , Mrs.
H, L. Zachary'and Mr. Zacnary. .

Mr. and Mrs. J. B. Weathers 
and lii^ mother, Mrs. J. M. Wea
thers, visited on Sunday with 
their brother and son, Clyde 
Weathers and Velda, at Cisco.

Just look at the figures if you 
don’t think women are wearing, 
fewer clothes these days.

Give , some men three high 
balls and they will strike out "for 
themselves. —

It is pretty hard for a man to 
think straight when all he has 
on his mind are curves.

Many a teacher who is easy 
on the eyes can be hard on the 
pupils. -

Sometimes the girl who could 
marry anybody she pleased, just 
doesn’t please anybody.

Jupiter, is said to have found-, 
ed the Olympics.

<1 -

Whon News
By MRS. TOM RUTHERFORD 

WHON,
! t,’! ' V TEXAS
I ▼ ’

-PLEASE LEAVE. 
NEWS ITEMS 

.. .. AT WHON 
POST OFFICE

Mrs. W. J..Stephenson of La 
Porte, Texas, came Sunday and 
is visiting several days this 
week with Mrs. B. M. McCain 
and Louie. She is the former 
Beatrice Powell .of Santa Anna.

Mrs. J. B. Hartman and child
ren, Steve, Debbie and Gary of 
Odessa, came Monday afternoon 
for a visit with her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Preston Bailey and 
other relatives.

residences of said defendants 
are unknown to Plaintiff and 
that Defendants have not paid 
any taxes or rendered their 
mineral interest for taxes during 
the past five years. Plaintiff 
seeks to have a receiver appoint
ed-to sell, execute and deliver 
to a lessee a : mineral lease on 
the outstanding mineral inter
est in and to the above describ
ed land owned by Defendants in 
accordance with Article 2320-B 
of the Revised Civil Statutes of 
the, State of Texas, as is more 
fully shown by Plaintiff’s Peti
tion on file in this suit.

If this citation is not served, 
within ninety days after 'the 
date of its issuance, it shall be 
returned'  unserved:
.. The officer executing this writ 

shall promptly serve the same 
according - to requirements of 
law, and. the mandates hereof, 
and make, due return as the law 
directs.

Issued and given - under my 
hand and the seal of said court 
a t  Coleman,-Texas, this the 5 
day of September-A. D. 1957,.

.Attest: G. A. Hensley, Cleric,- 
, ,n 9 t ii  District-court

-"•i

Rev. and Mrs. Eugene! Traylor 
and baby were here for the ser
vices at the Baptist Church Sun
day and were dinner guests of 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Yancy and 
children.

Guests of Mr., and Mrs. Dick' 
Deal during the Labor Day holi
days and during the preceding 
week were A3c John R. Deal and 
two buddies of Dyess AFB, Mr., 
and Mrs. Tem Silar and child
ren, Guy and David of Melvin, 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Bedford 
and Tricia of Corpus Christi, Mr. 
and Mrs. Rolan Deal and child- 
Ten, Randy and Tonya of Fort 
Stockton, Mr .and Mrs. Gene’ 
Deal and children, Doiv Sissy, 
Larry and Kerry of Abilene.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Morris 
were transacting business in 
Mason Wednesday. Mrs. Morris 
consulted a doctor while there.

Congratulations to Mr, and 
Mrs. Rex Turney over the birth 
of a son Monday at 9:10 a. m. in 
the Santa Anna Hospital. The 
little fellow weighed 8'/2 pounds 
and wasn’t named today (Mon
day). Mr. and Mrs. Bert Turney 
of our community and Mr. and 
Mrs. Alfred Bible of Killeen are 
grandparents. Both mother and 
baby are doing fine.

Mrs. Earl Cozart has been on 
the sick listr the past several 
days. Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Mor
ris visited the Cozarts Saturday 
afternoon. ■

Joe Floyd Morris’ name was 
called at a Coleman store Mon-: 
day for a years supply of Levis.

Mrs. Carter spent Sunday 
with her daughter, Mr. and Mrs, 
Jack. Black, in Brownwood.

Mr. and Mrs. Elzie Jones and 
daughter, Barbara, of San An*, 
gelo, spent one day the past 
week with Mr. and Mrs. Floyd; 
Morris.. ■ v  • * : : $

Mr. and Mrs, Lovls Cowan and; 
boys of Westmorland, Calif,^ 
qpent Wednesday night with Mr; 
and Mrs. Floyd, Morris and. boys. 
On Monday night'M rs. Morris'; 
brother, Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Per*' 
ikins and her father, D^T. Per-; 
kins, of Cedar Hill, were guests' 
With the Morris family. F

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Donald' 
MitchpU 0/  Houston, spent the: 
weekend with, his grandparents*:

f t  ff i------------------------------------________________  . . .
-  - — ■
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ON BEDROOM AND LIVING ROOM SUITES

1

Our store is full and 
running over. Our 
warehouse is also 
full. We have 40 or 
more of all price 
suites. We must sell 
many of these in 
September.

&

W, iff

To do this we offer 
you large discounts, /p 
Cash if you have it, ^  ’
Terms if you need 
them.

Shop Early
No Suite Is Held Back!

I 2 A 1 P E . 1
40 LIVING ROOM SUITES — 40 BEDROOM SUITES

ALL $98.59 SUITES TO GO FOR . . . .  $ $ 8 .9 5
AND YOUR OLD USABLE SUITE

ALL $139.50 SUITES TO GO FOR . . . .  $ 9 7 .6 5
AND YOUR OLD USABLE SUITE

ALL $169.50 SUITES TO GO FOR’. . $ 1 1 8 .7 5
- AND YOUR OLD USABLE SUITE

ALL $198.50 SUITES TO GO FOR . . .  1 1 3 8 .9 5
AND YOUR OLD USABLE SUJTE

ALL $225.00 SITES TO GO FOR . . .  S l i l J i
AND YOUR OLD USABLE SUITE

If You Do Not Have An Old Suite — 'We Will Trade 
( ■ With You At A SavingAnyway!

Many Suites To Select Fioitg
S e p t e m b e i f  O n l y  ■ vl

i i i i

• 119 Cnm niartaftl A ve. * . 1
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Christian Women 
Change CWF 

’ Meeting Time
The Christian Woman’s Fel- 

. low'ship of tho First Christian 
Church, met in regularsession, 
in- the church annex, at 9:00 a. 
m. Wednesday, Sept, 4, with'Mrs, 
Oscar Boenicke, president, pre
siding.

It was voted to meet at 7:30 p, 
m. on the first ancT third Wed
nesdays, instead of going back 
to the old meeting time. The or
ganization is having discussions 
on “Christ the Church", "Race" 
and "The Church Speaks". 
Those discussing tITo topics at 
this meeting were Mrs. Boen
icke, Mi's. J. R. Gipson, Mrs. 
Pritchard and Mrs. A. L. Oder.

The organization has pledged 
and donated to several worthy 
causes lately.

Ail women of the church are 
reminded of the next meeting, 
Sept. 18, at 7:30 p. m.

MRS. JACK COOPER ELECTED 
II. D. PRESIDENT AT 
ROCKWOOD MEETING

Mrs. Aubrey McSwane led the 
THDA pledge and prayer when

-the I-Iome Demonstration Club . , .. 
met at the Rocikwood Commun- Manley
ity Center Wednesday, Septem
ber 4, a t 2:30 p. m. Mrs. Mc
Swane gave a talk on "Meat 
Salads”. Mrs. Jack Cooper was 
hostess.

Mrs. John Hunter presided 
during the business session, 
when officers for the coming 
year were elected, as follows:

Mi-s. Jack Cooper,..president: 
Mrs. Henry Smith, vice presi
dent; Mrs. Aubrey - McSwane, 
secretary and treasurer; MrS. 
John Hunter, Council Delegate.

Members present were Mrs. 
Henry 'Smith, Mrs. Jack Mc
Swane, Mrs. Ajibrey McSwane, 
Mi's. Jack- Cooper, Mrs. Evan 
Wise and Mis. John Hunter

Bridal ShoWer -Honors 
■Recent Bride

On Thursday night, Sept. 5, n 
bridal shower was held in the 
home of Mrs. Alton Benge on 
Avenue B, from 7 to 9 p. m. for 
Mrs.'Bill Cardenas of Coleman, 
Mrs. Cardenas is .the former 
Betty Ann Vinson pf. Santa An
na.

Others assisting in the hostess 
duties wore Mrs. Dick Baugh, 
Mrs. Doc Scarbrough, Mrs. 
James -Eubank, Mrs. Vernon 
Parker, Mrs. Milton House and 
Mrs. Mozelle Manley.

Mrs. Benge was at the door to 
greet guests. In the receiving 
line were the honoree, her sis
ter-in-law, Miss Mary Cardenas, 
her mother, Mrs. Ben Vinson, 
and her grandmother, Mrs. W. S. 
Stacy. All were wearing ident
ical pink corsages.

Upon arriving guests were ser
ved refreshment plates of de
corated cake squares, mints and 
pink punch, by Mrs. Baugh and 
Mrs.- Scarbrough, from a table 
laid with lace over pink. Pink 
bonganvillia and queens wreath 
decorated the table. Mrs. Eu
bank and Mrs. House presided 
in the kitchen. Mrs. Parker was

displayed the many gifts.
The alfair was well attended.

Morning Co-ffee Gets 
Garden Club 
Meetings Underway

The first meeting of the 
Mountain City Garden Club 
year was held in' the home of 
Mrs. Ford Barnes, in the form 
of a morning coffee at 9:30 Fri
day, Sept. Gth.

Mrs. Norpian Hosch and Mrs. 
J. C. Mathews were co-hostesses 
for this nice affair.

Flower arrangements were by 
Mrs. Louis Zachary. A large ar
rangement ol red celosia adorn-

page 5 Mrs> Richard Smith 
Hostess To 2Qth - 
Century Club

The first autumn meeting of 
the 20th Century Club was held 
In the homo of Mrs, Richard 
Smith on'Friday, Sept. 5, a t 9 
a. m., in the form of a coffee. 
Coffee, soft 'drinks and cookies 
were ser.yed.' ‘ /-.
■ Eleven members were'present 
with three visitors: Mrs. Sam 
Moore and Mrs, George Rich
ardson of Santa Anna and Mrs. 
Nyc Reid of Austin.

Mrs. Sam Rutherford, vice- 
president, introduced the new 
president, Mrs. W'arron Aldridge 
who presided. Mrs. Bill Pritch
ard read minutes of the last 
mooting.

Mrs. Ed Jones gave hlghl|jhts 
of the months of June,'July and 
August, when the club was not 
mooting.

Interesting letters were read 
from Mrs. John Lowe, now at 
McKnight State Hospital, San
atorium, Texas, and Mrs. Eva 
Conley of Temple, both formerly 
very active members of the club.

The annual Family Night get- 
together was discussed, and will 
be held soon.

Others present, besides the a- 
bove mentioned, were: Mmes. 
Vanderford, Gocn, Standly, Tal
ley, Stockard and Oder.

Because oL being employed, 
Mrs. Pritchard asked to be re
lieved of the duties of Secretary 
and Treasurer. Mrs. Clifford 
Stephenson was elected to the 
postion.

It was agreed for members to 
continue paying their weight at 
birthdays, to help the club’s fin- 
lnces.

The next meeting of the club 
will be at 2:00 p. m. on Friday,) 
Sept. 20, at Mrs. Stockards.

i t m

APPLE JELLY SKg M l fllass >C
; STRIDE WAX

Martha Ann Martin of Baird, 
, _ daughter of.-Mr. and Mrs. H, W.

The next-regular meeting of | ecl the beautifully laid dining- Aflarj;ini_kecamethebndeofW a- 
the club will be at the Commun- j table. Pink celosia and queens |mon Monroe Upchurch ot Abl-

Martin - Upchurch 
Vows .Exchanged

ity Center on Wednesday, Sept, 
-18, with Mrs. John Hunter .as 
hostess.

Mr. and Mrs. T. G. McDonald 
returned home. Friday from a 
weeks visit, with their son-, Mr. 
and Mrs. Byron McDonald and 
sons, Joe Tom and Michael, at 
Lovington, N. M. They had gone 
home with the McDonalds when 
they visited here. Byron brought 
them home. Mr, McDonald will 
go from here to Dallas at the 
weekend for a  check-up.

Mr. and Mrs. James Hipp arid 
Linda of Abilene Were weekend 

t visitors with her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Dan Wristen.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Cochran vis
ited in Rising Star Sunday with 
his sister, Mr. and Mrs, J Rach
ael. '

wreath were used m a raa: 
rangement atop the mantle

Mrs. Arthur C'ascy, president, 
presided. She presented plans 
for the year’s work. Year books 
were distributed to 18 members.

The next meeting will be held 
in the home of Mrs. Ross Kelley 
Friday, October 4, at 3:00 p. m.

Don Davis, Carol McClellan

ar_ | lene, son of Mr. and Mrs. J. ,L. 
Upchurch of Santa /Inna, on 
August 31st.

Rev. T. G. Craft of the First 
Methodist Church m Baird, read 
the double-ring ceremony. Bar
bara Snyder, pianist, accompan
ied Mrs. James E. Clark of Big 
Spring, who sang “Because". '
‘ Douglas Cleveland of Abilene 
was best man and Nancy Cham-

and Sharon Hoke, left for Abi- tiers of Shreveport, La
lene Sunday, where they have 
enrolled in McMurry College. 
Don as a-senior; Carol as a 
Sophomore: and Sharon as a 
freshman. All are members of 
the McMurry band and they are 
having pre-school rehearsals, 
this week.

The Tommy Upton family 
moved this week to the. house at 
the corner of Avenue. C and S. 
First Street.

maid of honor. She wore a prin
cess style street dress of pale 
aqua crystalene and carried a 
cascade of feathered aqua carn
ations. ^ -

.Given in marriage by her fa
ther, the bride wore a ballerina 
length dress of pale pink chif
fon over taffeta.

A flame pink panel-of chiffon 
formed the portrait neckline 
with floating panels in back to 
the hemline. Her veil was in

Qt. Can
KRAFT DELUX MARGARINE lb. 35©
SYRUP “K t r  1 Pt. 8-oz. Bottle 35c
SOAP Vel Beaiity Bar 2 for
COFFEE Maryland Club Mb. Can 9 T g
ZEE TISSUE 4 Roll Pack 3 5 c
TUNA fan Damp's Slra!i‘il Style Can S9c
SAID K f f  Qt. <!>8<s - PL 4 9C
TOKAY
GRAPES ...................2 lbs. 25c

YELLOW RIPE
BANANAS 2 lbs. 25c

10-OUNCE FKG.
FISH STICKS ..........2 for 69c

JEAN’S
FROZEN ROLES : p 'v g .  ‘f-K“

BEEF Seven Steak Lb.
FRYERS i ’iirl-o’-Tnas. M 11 Lb. ■3 9 c

.U  c §  i,
l i t ]  ^3*1 ' •si aV\ &

% f *  f5r
i  v. ya

Nil a ir n ts s

- PHONE 56

I)

S lS i

Formal-

Saturday, September
Ms.
©©ffffiffllljf Isawaft® tia® ipaMa© ft® tla®

© FSM IM ©  fiHadjE? sa®w 
F n it a r e  & M m e  eat

103' Commercial Ay®., Coleman
• ■ . /  ' R B Q I S T B R '

$98.50 Lounge Chair t o  be given 
- . away. Saturday, Sept. 14th •

at 5:30 p. m.
—You Dio'Mot Have To Be Present To Win—

GORDON'S
rv < 1 rt -e-ii •* f t 4 1 ] \  >1- l"r
103 C^puiierclal . . , Coleman, Texas

pink. Her bouquet was of sweet-jWAM.AC E lU-.iMON IS! 
heart roses and SLephanotis. j Tin- Lee Wade Wallace luuuty 

A reception was. held in the j attended -the annuel Wallace 
home of the parents. Appointed ilamily reunion, recently. Mem- 
in silver, the table was laid injbers ot the immediate tanuly 
lace and centered with white | were the ones attending. ■ 
stock and carnations. ■ . . I Present were Mrs. Don Morns

The couple are living m Abi
lene, where both are employed.

The groom, a graduate of the 
Santa - Anna High School, a t
tends McMurry College.

The bride, a graduate of the 
Baird High School, attended a 
business'college in Abilene.

STITCH AND CHAT CLUB 
TO MEET FRIDAY

The Stitch and Chat Club will 
meet Friday, Sept. 13, at 2;30 
p. m. in the home of Mrs. L. O. 
Garrett. I t is desired to have a 
full attendance at this early 
autumn meeting.

SELF CULTURE CLUB 
TO MEET FRIDAY

The. Self Culture Club will 
have its first meeting of the 
Club Year Friday, September 13. 
The meeting will be held at the 
home of Mrs. C. D. Bruce at 
5:45 p. m., -beginning with a 
picnic s upper. The members 
will bring the food.

The business meeting and 
program will fojlow.

and .children of San Antonio; 
Mr. and Mrs. Sam. Wallace and 
children. -Royce and Frances, ol 
Bangs: Mrs. Doc Holman. Clab
ber Hill; Mr. and Mrs. William 
Wallace and Nelda. Mrs; Bruton 
and Son, and Mrs. Bruton s dau
ghter, Mr. and Mrs. Dalton Har
din and son, all of Brownwood;

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Sykes and 
Shirley were not able to attend.

Charlie Walton of Brownwood 
alsu attended.

Everyone enjoyed a nice time 
and being together. Some of the 
sisters and brothers, had not 
seen each, other lor -about-six 
years.

left.-Mrs. Ella.SIi 
Upton. .Mrs. Lcsle: 
W. E. Wallace a 
Kimialnek.

ex. Mrs. T. H. 
Outline. Mrs:, 

id Miss Dora

Bt*.

Wall Type
ar

GRAY
Mercantile Co., fee.
1 0 9 ,VW ; P e c a n ,  C o lem eft

Delta Omicron 
Selects Mrs. Bryan 
As Project For Year ■

The first meeting of the Delta 
Omicron Sorority was held in 
the home of Mrs. A1 Houdek on 
Monday, Sept. 9. There were six
teen members present with Mrs. 
Wanda Campbell presiding as 
the new president.

Mrs. Frank Bryan of Rock- 
wood Texas, a creeping paraly
sis victim,, was adopted, as the 
project for the local sorority. It 
was decided to sell ladies hofee 
as A money making project.

There is .three pair of hose in 
a box for $3.65. Aiiyone interest
ed can contact a member of the 
group. ■■■■■■' . -

It was decided to have a "Get 
Acquainted Party” for various 
new members of our commun
ity. This will be held Monday, 
Sept: 10 at 0:30 p. m. in the back 
yard of Mrs. Ken Bowker’s 
home.

The program was given by 
Mrs. Coyita Bowker . and Mrs. 
Dilly: Dockery. It. was entitled, 
“Emotions — Our Powerhouse.”

Refreshments were served 
consisting of cake and coffee, 
by the hostess. .

Needlecraft Club 
Resumes Meetings

Mrs. Lillian Pettit was hostess 
when the Needlecraft Club met 
Thursday, September 5th. This 
wai the first meeting for the 
new club year.

; Conversation furnished most 
of the entertainment for the 
afternoon.

Mrs. Vera Shield, who had 
spent most of the summer visit
ing in Wisconsin, was a guest of 
the club. The host served a re
freshment plate of cake and 
punch.

Those present besides the a- 
bove mentioned, were: Mrs. J. 
E, ■ Watkins, Mrs. Dovle Chap
man, Mrs. J. C, Brown, Mrs. A, 
R. Brown, Mrs. R. L. Todd, Mrs.

Louise, oi San Aimio: Mrs.
Olet-ia Tavlor oi Bradv: Ml\S .

Annie Bowen ol Coleman. J4r.
and Mrs. Dopald Cavanaugh ol
Alpine; and Mrs. Mgv Sharp of

P-TA NEWS ■:
Officers and committee' t-hair- 

meii-ol the Santa Anna Parent- 
Teacbei's Association, met in the 
home oi-Mrs.- Robert - I.. Mark- 
land Tuesday. Sept. 4 at 9:30 a. 
ni.

Flans lor ihe coming year 
were discussed ■ with committee-, 
chairmen making a number of 
recommendations. A program 
was outlined that .shows enthu
siasm. Considerable work had- 
gone into- the plans presented.
■ Refreshments were served bv 
the hostess y

Visiting recentlv nr the- home 
ol Mrs. Lula-Taylor, to help her 
have an enjoyable birthday- 
were Mr. and Mrs. Paul C raig ot 
Abilene: Mr.- and Mrs.- Billie Joe
Taylor and daughti Slurlei

Salita Anna.

DR. A. .51. FISCHER 
l hiropractor

Plione 2421 — 015 Commercial 
Coleman, Texas

Good Heading 
lor the
Whole Family
•Mews

•Facts
• F ariy  Features
Tho Christian Science Monitor 
One Norway St., Boston 15, Moss.

Send your newspaper for tho time 
checked. Enclosed find my check or 
money ordor. I year ? I8  □
6 months $9 □  3 months J4.50 O

Noma
•

Address

City Zona State
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Clyde Takes 
Opener Friday 
Night, 20-12

The Clyde Bulldogs won the 
opening game over the Moun
taineers Friday night by a 20-12 
score, and the score just about 
represented the game. It was not 
a one-sided affair by any means. 
The Bulldogs worked hard for 
every point they got, which also 
goes for the Mountaineers.

There was good blocking and 
tackling on both teams and the 
ball carriers were driving hard 
all the time. Neither team is a 
so-called ‘one-man team.”

For the Mountaineers Fellers, 
Dcnsman, Haynes and Perry 
played outstanding ball on the 
line with Dillingham and Jen
nings doing a fine job of block
ing and tackling on offense and 

-defense. All four boys in the 
back field played good offen
sive ball and the entire line 
played a good game.

Gene Close, the .only freshman 
to play, made an excellent 
showing ‘ from a tackle position.

Clyde dominated' the ball 
through most ol the first per
iod, with the Mountaineers hav
ing possession lor only four 
downs. The Bulldogs scored late 

■ in the period and kicked off to 
,the Mountaineers just as the 
period cncied,- lollowmg their 
first score. Their score came on 
a '1-yard, plunge, completing a 
drive that .originated on the 
Mountaineer -19-vrml line.

Early m the second period the 
Mountaineers got a good drive 
underway only to have it broken 
up by an infraction, receiving a 
5-yard penalty for off side. On 
the next play they fumbled but

• recovered, then kicxed- to .the ' 
Clyde 6-yard . line. Four plays | 
.lost three yarcis lor Clyde and a 
'bad'punt gave the Mountaineers 
the ball on the Clyde. 13-yard 
line. One play gained 5 yards 
and the nexi lost about the 
same ■ amount. On the third

. down, Eugene White, quarter
back, passed to Robert Perry, 
right end, for the .score. The try 

, lor extra point failed and. the 
half-time score was G-G.

... Beginning the second hall, 
Clyde kicked to the.. Mountain
eers, and on the second clown,- 
the loc&l boys fumbled on a 
hand-olf. and Clyde recovered 
on the Mountaineer 40-yard 
line. It took the Bulldogs ju st,5 
downs to push across the score 
a'nd luck the extra, point.

Ray took -the kick oft on his 
20-yard line and returned it to 
the Clyde 49 beiore- being 

. brought down. After a 3 ■ yard 
pick up, White passed to Dill-

• nigham for 13 yards, but m  the 
next scries of downs, the Moun
taineers tailed to gam the nec
essary 10 yards and the ball went 
over. Clyde run three plays and 
fumbled with the Mountaineers

- recovering on the Clyde 49-yard 
line. Two plays gained 4 yards, 
then White went wide around 
end on a keeper play with Jen
nings giving him a key block 
which opened the way for. ,a 27-. 
yard gain: Early in the fourth* 
period, Ray went over from the

• . 1-yard- line to complete* the 
drive. The. try*' for extra point, 
was missed again.

The Bulldogs took the kick off- 
and lost no time m cornering 54 
yards m 10 plays to score, then 
kicked their extra , poipt. The 
Mountaineers took the kick off1 
and after an attempted long 
pass, Ray, behind good blocking, 
picked up 21 yards. Attempting 
to score in a hurry, White at
tempted two passes, the second

- being intercepted, and the game1 
ended after one more play.-
SCORE BY QUARTERS
Sa'nta Anna -------------- 0 G 0 6
Clyde ______ :------------ 6 0 7 7
other games

Results'- of other, games played 
over the , weekend by members 

i»f this district and teams .the. 
Mountaineers will face this fall 
are as follows!- 
May 7 — Rising Star G 
Gross Plains 19 — Baird 0 
Bronte 41 — Bangs 6 
Mason 26 — Fredericksburg 6 
Llano 44 — Evant 0 
Hamilton 44 — Goldthwaite 6 
Rochelle 18 — Cherokee 0- 
Stamford “B” 13 — Robert Lee 7
GAMES THIS WEEK
Santa Anna at Bangs 
Menard at Mason 
San Saba at Goldthwaite 
Rising Star at Wylie, Thursday 

night ■
Junction at Llano 
Cross Plains at Merkel 
Eden at Bronte 
Robert Lee at Baird

Mr. and Mrs. B. .L. Parks met 
. their daughter and son-in-law, 
,- Mr. and Mrs. Dean Bass and lit

tle son Clay, of San Antonio,vin 
'- 'Brady- last Friday night. The 
1 .park’s brought Clay home with 

them. Mr. and Mrs. Bass attend
ed the meeting of the 36th Div- 

^  JtfiOn hi San Angelo through the 
•'V>tv?weekend.'l They will come for 

rtheir-Son. neJct weekend. '

- Swim at The Pool, Z  miles west 
the family, -

. £-'"r-,Vy- ,>•' .- 'Psp P.i W,!t j'„P ‘
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7:30  P.M.-

Junior Mountaineers
- V S -

Junior May Tigers.
■ ■' L '. TIGER STABIUM

Santa Anna Mountaineer Schedule
' Santa Anna 12 — Clyde 20 

September 13 — Santa Anna at Bangs 
September 20 — Santa Anna at Robert Lee 

September 27 — Rochelle at Santa Anna 
October 4 — Santa Arina at Rising. Star- 

October 11 — Goldthwaite at Santa Anna■ f
 ̂October 25 — Cross Plains at Santa Anna 

. Novembers 1 — Santa Anna at Bronte 
November 8 — Santa Anna at Llano 

November 15 — Mason at Santa Anna

-

-.-STANDINGS— ■
Team W L T Pet. Pts Op
Llano . . . __ . . . .  1 0 0 1000 44 0
Mason . . . . . . . . .  1 0 •o 1000 26 6
Cross Plains 1 0 0 1000 19 0
Santa Anna . . .  0 1 0 000 12 20
Rising star ...... 0 1 0 000 6 7
Goldthwaite . . .  0 1 0 000 6 44

Junior Mountaineer Schedule
- Santa Anna 6 — Bangs 0 

• Septcriibcr 17 — Santa Anna at May 
September 24 — Blanket at Santa Anna 

October 1 —. Early at Santa Anna 
October 8 — Santa Anna at Mason 
October 22 — May at Santa Anna 

October 29 — Santa Anna at Blanket 
November 5 '— Santa Anna at Early

MOUNTAINEERS, WE ARE W ITH YOU ALE THE WAY
Ozro Eubank & Sons Polled Hereford Farm 

Luther McCrary Premier Service Station 

Coleman County Telephone Cooperative 

L. E. Abernathy Texaco Service Station 

Lester McClellan Radio & TV Set vice 

J. A. Harrington Gulf Service Station 

Blossom & Jewell Gulf Service Station 

Densman Magnolia Service Station 

Tex-Anria Hotel and Coffee_Shop 

Ray Owen Gulf Service Station f li;

Western Auto Associate Store J i  £'
^  , -8 - -Jr , /  '.;%%?'■

Santa Anna Cooperative Gin <•_

\r

Santa Anna National Bank 

Mr. and Mrs. Ford Barnes
i

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Holt 

Mathews Motor Company 

Mrs. J. R° Gipson, Florist 

Santa Anna Tile Co., Inc. 

Truck Harbor and Cafe 

West Texas Utilities Co. ^

Coleman Gas Company
rt \'r ' '

The Santa Anna News ,
Mozelle’s Beauty Shop
iParm & Ranch Supply

,'Mobre’s Variety S tore , A .

Dr. Fred E. Kollwitz 

L. A. Welch Garage 

Gandy’s Creamery 

Phillips Shoe Shop 

Dr. William Tryon 

Phillms Drug Co. 

McKee\Cleaners 

Hoscjt Brothers 

giggly  W iggly 

LadiesShqp 

Clover Grill

\

Dairy Barn

IK..-",
.-t--:- r-.- - 4- j _ - !-■,

,v. ■. --‘iC;:
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P U Z Z L E  No. 403
• ACROSS 
1 Lonn-lcggcd 

bird
. 0 Shack .10 Wagera

14 Trio
15 A frican 

gazelle
10 G rea t Lake 
17 A y w a ter 

sp irit
10 H nm blins 

talk
20 A frican worm 

th a t infeoto 
eye

21 Mimics
23 Rubs out
24 P a r t  of 

cam era
20 Philippine 

dw arf 
ncgrlto 

20 By .
20 Com m its 

homicldo 
32 The Orient 
30 State 
30 Im m erses
41 P a s try
42 D egrades 
44 Portab le

lam p
40 Form  of 

° to  be*'
47 M other of 

Apollo
49 R equired
50 Anln^nl's 

stom ach (pi.)
62 Counter

m anded 
54 Babylonian 

deltv

60 Simple 
57 S trike with 

open hand.
01 E a rth ly  sub

stance  uscd< 
as a pigm ent 

05 U nusual 
07 G irl’s nam e 

h G8 Indifference 
'7 0  B anners

72 A sterisk
73 Pike with 

ho rse’s tail 
affixed

74 Article of 
faith

75 O pera by 
Verdi

76 B ritish 
queen 
(1702-14)

77 Look a t 
fixedly

DOWN
l Sm all booth 

•2 Sharp  pang
3 Of the iris 

of the eye
4 Confederate 

general
5 A tissue
0 A d ia tribe  v 
7 Lifted 
0 Unit of 

energy 
9 M atron

10 Scold
11 God of love
12 Thin piece 

of fired clay
13 O bserves 
19 A m acaw  
22 Colleague
25 P in tail duck..4---

27 Seed coating
30 R ussian 

m ountain 
range

31 A kind of 
. sail

33 M imicked
34 M ale 

fo rebear
35 Look a fte r
36 F ir s t m an
37 A serious 

fluid (pi.)
38 M erganser
40 To cut, a fter

snick
43 P a rt of plant
45 Spreads for 

.drying
48 To ovor»

spread
81 Spanish title 
53 F ru it 
55 G irl's  nam e 
58 Climbing 

plant 
80 W rath 
CO-Adheslvo 

substance 
01 City of Italy  
03 Deified Sun, 

god of the 
Incas

63 P lan t modi
fied by 
environm ent

64 Things .done 
66 Newts
60- Vast ago 
71 Allow

E W,

n a a n BJES CH AE L ?
pqE 71o’a pT7 D7i NE

B0 m NDHj0 r 1 n t"E A
loll t:-: TR5 i E F AF LFi T SO3 HU ? P t E r1r ~m o’P!j0 1 □a E m0 3

a a ia a a sc iG ia n  
anrararassanciiaa 

aaa :i> ;aaaaa» tc ia  
a a a a a p a a n aaanaaQ EiB s! Da NWA“

a a B s a s n a k An S T LF
N » F S A RUBIT] 1 ft E S

H i Is Id QEEr r g CL NT
A nsw er to Pozzlo No. 402
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IT WAS pay day. Doris knew that- 
her husband Bob would stop at 

Murdock's to make the last pay
ment on their living room suite. 
Ho would be late tor dinner and 
she awaited him with patience, 
mixed with something like dread, 
recalling the storm that had burst 
over her head nearly a year ago 
when she told him she had or
dered the furniture.

The suite was lovely—really good 
pieces—and, as the salesman said, 
they could buy it on easy pay
ments which would hardly be felt.

But Boh h'ad been ' aghast. It 
was not the kind of stuff people in 
rented homes should buy, he de

clared.
Doris, young In experience as 

well as in years, could not . see 
why. So she argued and pouted 
and finally cried until Bob re
lented. However , he would not 
quite give in and she had to be 
content when he said he would 
think it over until the following 
day.

He came home the next eve
ning with a small package under 
his arm. “I have ordered the liv
ing room furniture sent out," he 
said, "but for your share in the 
bargain you must promise to leave 
this picture hanging up in the 
front hall until the things are 
paid for. You must not take it 
down' even once."

The picture in question proved 
to be an artistic, though somewhat 
somber, print of a blindfolded 
maiden perched on a rock playing 
n lute while the sea lapped at her 
feet.

Through the months that fol
lowed Doris often studied the 
painting, trying to learn the les
son she was sure Bob wanted her 
to absorb. ' ,

"The maiden is probably I," she 
said to herself, "and it is plain 

• she is in danger from the wild 
wind-swept waves.” Did Bob mean 
their marriage was threatened by 
her blind roach for luxuries? 

Presently she heard Bob’s car

_■ greatest collection of Hittite 
. ics in the world is in the Arche- 

agical Museum of Ankara) Tur- 
..ay. The Museum buildings them
selves are of great historic inter
est, for 500 years ago one of them 
was-a thriving market whilst the 
other w§s an inn for caravans.

. : A West Coast utility Is -exploring 
the possibility of using coal from .a 
50-million ton reserve in Oregon to 
fire electric generating turbines. 
If coal is used it will be.the first 

• such use in .the state’s history, -

SiiSf

f-

The original railroad, tapk car 
built in J930 from: the first nickel- 

V clad steel, plates ever rolled Is still 
, " in service.' The car,’ which Is used 

to transport molten phenol, also 
has nickel steam coils to keep this 
chemical in a liquid stale. - ,

1 > Moro ’thiin 60,0# "American tour- -
lstfl visited the little city of Jerez, 
Spain, last yeamndjfor riach tour- 

* 1st who visifed 1hef famed sherry 
1 ' bbdegas -the drinks- were "oti ‘the 
- house,” aft eld Spanish custom. ,

' ’ eld ̂ supers Hitlori called 
; Y'hathing teje'eyes with the first snow) 

■■’fe.fattjh March ten d er to-insure
W s , ,

in the drive and when lie stepped 
in the door, all her misgivings 
fled, for he looked happy and.'gay.

“Hi’ya,.honey,” he said. "Well, 
we’re out of old Murdock’s clutch
es at last. Here!” And he dropped 
the receipted ’'contract into her 
lap. •

He took Doris into his arms and 
drew her into the hall Where he 
removed the picture from the wall 
and carefully dusted it off with -his 
handkerchief. Then he turned it 
over.

There, on the back, was another 
picture—a bright little scene with 
white clouds b illo w in g  above a 
flower-girt cottage. Underneath the 
picture was a motto. It said, "Wel
com e to Our- H um ble Hom e. 
Everything in It is Paid for."

With this colorful side out, he 
replaced the frame on the wall. .

"Now tell me, Bob," Doris 
said, .‘‘te ll‘me what the meaning 
of the other picture is.”

“What the meaning of the other 
picture is,” Bob said, plainly per
plexed. "What do you mean?"

"I know you had some object in 
inflicting that doleful picture on 
me all these months,” Doris per
sisted, “but I just don’t get it."

"My goodness, Doris, -what an 
imagination yoti’ve got! I hadn't 
any sinister motive at all. I bought 
that particular picture merely be
cause it happened to fit the double 
frame I had had made for the 
motto."
' "Well, anyway, we have some 
decent furniture and it’s com
pletely, absolutely and conclusive
ly paid for,” Doris said. “Now, 
Bob, aren’t you really kind of 
glad we have it?”

’’Sure I am, honey," Bob re
turned tenderly.

So Doris and Bob ilVed happily 
ever after—or at least as happily 
as most devoted couples live in 
this worrisome world. For Doris 
had learned never to mortgage 
Bob’s salary without first getting 
his consent and Boh-hiO learned 
that some things men call'luxuries 
are dire necessitites to a woman.

Two out of every three hopper 
cars of coal moved by the Chesa
peake & Ohio‘Railway are hauled 
to ocean docks for delivery over
seas. In 1955, the railroad carried 
nearly 15,000,000 tons of export 
coal to shipside.

• a w
It costs about five cents to go 

from Europe to„Asia—If you’re in. 
Istanbul, Turkey. Commuting be- 
tween’the’two continents Is a com
mon dally-practice for many resi
dents of Turkey’s largest city. The 
ferry trip. across th'o Bosphorous 
takes about five minutes.-

* * *
- -iM:<’Mi^dle arid' South America, 
cattle* anji. sheep are almost as 
numerous as jiuman brings; while 
densely populated Europe and Asia 
have fewer livestock per 1,000 in-’ 
habitants than the world average,

" *• • «
. .The St. Mary’s ship canal with 
the-SoO locks -at SWt Ste. Marie 
harries more traffic titan the Pana
ma’) "Suez and Kiel canals ’com
bined.

‘l ; ;k  « » ‘
-\ Nearly haif’of all?United States' 
, residents-and some 60 per ,cent. 
of Canada’s population live within., 
AOfl miles, of Buffalo,-New York.

TEXAS MESQUITE —
CURSE OR CURE?

O ne'of the most astounding 
developments to come of agri
cultural research In recent years 
has been the discovery that 
common Texas mesquite wood 
can be made useful as an edible 
roughage for cattle.

During the past two decades, 
Texas farmers and ranchers 
have been fighting a common 
enemy In the- die-hard mesquite 
which has spread -in abundant 
growth from the Rio Grande 
Valley northward.

In an effort to reclaim the 
countless acres of grassland all 
but lost to dense undergrowths 
of mesquite brush, a number of 
eradication measures - have been 
applied, varying from oil treat
ment to mechanical uprooting.

Then, just a few years ago, 
someone got the idea of grind
ing some tender mesquite Into 
meal and analyzing the product 
chemically to determine Us food 
value. The analysis showed that 
mesquite meal had a higher pro
tein, fiber and calciun content 
than cottonseed hulls. Another 
essential- nutrient not present 
in many dry roughages^ Vitamin 
A, was also found in the mes
quite meal. Fat and carbohy
drate content was slightly lower 
than in usual roughages.

In subsequent feeding tests at 
the Spur, Texas, Agricultural 
Experiment Station, the mes
quite meal was mixed with oth
er concentrates plus the impor
tant addition of molasses which 
served to give the feed moisture, 
sweetness, and a more desirable 
odor. In every instance, cattle 
fed on mesquite meal not only 
suffered’ no ill effects but gain
ed weight in similar ratio to 
cattle fed on other roughage.

This does not mean that all 
other meals and x-oughages 
should be thrown out in favor 
of n\esquite, but it does mean 
that mesquite may prove to be 
a dependable source of rough 
feed during time of drouth when 
feeds are scarce and high in 
price. ’ ’ ’

In the trial ’ feeding periods, 
it was found that branches and. 
stems with slick bark provide 
better feed than larger, dryer 
tree parts. Also,1 freshly*ground 
wood proved more palatable 
than dry . wood and fresh sup
plies- were ground weekly.

In-order'to 'prepare mesquite 
meal as a cattle roughage, a 
wood chipping machine costing 
about $1,200 delivered in Texas, 
a -heavy-duty hammer mill, and 
a molasses mixer are needed.

PARTY HONORS RECENT 
BRIDE AT ROCKWOOD

Mrs'. Jerry Wood, the former 
Lucy Davis, was honored with a 
gift party at the Rockwood Com
munity Center Saturday after
noon. Hostesses were Mrs. Bill 
Steward, Mrs. Tony Rehm, Mrs. 
Pat Patterson, Miss Neva Rehm. 
Misses Bobbie Rehm and Patri
cia Bryan directed the ggfixes.

All appointments were in the 
bride's chosen colors of pastel 
pink and green. The refresh
ment table was laid with white 
lace cloth, .over pink, fienter a r
rangement was a crystal bowl 
of queens wreath.

Miss Neva Rehm registered' 
the guests, wjjo were Mrs. John
ny Steward, Mrs. John Hunter, 
Mrs. Evan Wise, Mrs. Claud Box, 
Mrs. Henry Smith, Mrs. Lon 
Gray, Mrs. Bill Bryan, Mrs. W 
R. Tucker, Mrs. Charlie Brown, 
Mrs. Jack Cooper, Mrs. J. E. 
Porter, Mrs. Lee McMillan, Mrs. 
M. D. -Bryan, Mrs.' A. L. King, 
Mrs. J. P. Hodges, Mrs. Royce 
Mclver, Ludy Jane Crutcher, 
Mrs. L. G. Tucker, Patricia Bry
an, LaQuinn Cooper, Mrs. Cur
tis Bryan, Bobbie and Neva 
Rehm, Mrs. Tony Rehm, and 
Mrs. Bill Steward.

Sending gifts were Mrs. Ray 
Caldwell, Mrs. P. L. Ulstad, Mrs. 
Elec Cooper, Mrs. Veoma Jack- 
son, Miss Linnie Box, Mrs. Boss 
Estes and Mrs. Rosa Belle Heil
man.

Rockv/ood News
By, MRS. JOHN C. HUNTER
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Mrs. Carl Butti-y took Mr. N. 
J. Buttry to San Angelo last 
Wednesday and he had eye sur
gery. Mrs. Elton Halmon, Jerry 
Carl and Lana Kay came Satur
day and brought him home. ,

Mrs. Halmon and children 
spent the weekend with her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. (Jarl Buttry. 
Mr. and Mrs. James Cook of San 
Angelo were Saturday supper 
guests in the Buttry home.

Mr. and Mrs. Leffel Estes vis
ited Mr. Bob Nixon in the Cole
man Hospital on Sunday.

Sunday guests in the Leffel 
Estes hoine were Mr. and Mrs: 
Cecil Day and children of Cole
man, Mr, and Mrs. Ray Cullins 
of Gouldbusk and Mr. and Mrs. 
Matt Estes.

Amos Caldwell of Dallas, came 
Saturday to spine! several days 
with his aunt, Mrs. Mena Shu- 
foi-d. .Local folks visiting with 
Mrs. Shuford Sunday wex-e Mrs. 
M. D. Bryan, Mrs. Roy Blackwell, 
Mrs. Kate Mcllvajin, Mr. and 
Mrs. Lee McMillan and Ludy 
Jane Crutcher.

Mrs. Kate Mcllvain visited 
with Mrs. A. L. Crutcher Satur
day afternoon. Mr. and Mrs.' L. 
D. Crutcher ■ of Bangs and Mr. 
and Mrs. Lee McMillan were 
Sunday callers.

Joyce Jackson is in Barstow, 
where she is employed.
■ Labor Day weekend guests 
with Mr. and Mrs) Drury Estes 
were Mr. and Mrs. Dee-Mankins 
and Gaylon of Coleman, Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert L. Estes and Phyllis- 
of McGregor, Mr. and Mrs. Clin
ton Estes of Houston. Mrs. 
James' Watson and Cynthia of 
Plains .and Mrs; Dee Mankins of 
Coleman visited last Thursday 
in the Estes home. .
- Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Bryan 
and L'eann of Shamrock are 
spending this week at home,

Mr. - arid Mrs, Mack Hambright 
of Shamrock spent the weekend 
with Mr. and Mrs, Frank Bryan'.

Mrs. Bill Polk and'Candy and 
Mrs. Greta Atkinson -and baby 
were Saturday guests with the 
Brusenhans.

Mr. and, "Mrs. Ray Steward, 
Mickey, and Debbie spent the 

jweekend'at home. They are liv- 
’ing at Terminal, where Mr. Ste- 
Iward, is employed. Box No. is 
' 255.

Mr. and Mrs. R. E. Brisco vis
ited Saturday evening with Mr. 
and Mrs. . J. A. Hunter and Don.

Miss Bernice Johnson of Cole
man, spent Sunday with hex- 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Fox John
son.
. Nikki Van, Johnson is visiting 
with his aunt, Bernice Johnson, 
in Coleman, She takes him to 
Santa Anna school.

Mrs. Charted Miller and Mrs. 
Jack Bostick were in Brown- 
wood last Wednesday, to attend 
District WSCS'Seminar. .

Mrs. L. L, Bryan visited with 
Mrs. McCarrell and Mrs. Goldie 
Milberger Sunday afternoon. 
Mrs. Kate Mcllvain and Mrs. 
Aubrey McSwane1 were' Monday 
morning callers. . .

The - Rev.' Mr. Dodson of. 
Brownwood was guest' speaker 
at the-Baptist,morning worship 
hour. He was dinner gudst of 
Mr.) and. Mrs. A. L. King.

Lonzo Moore, of Sweetwater 
visited Sunday with Mr, and 
Mrs. Hyatt Moore. Mr. and Mrs, 
Charley Moore of Coleman were 
also Sunday guests, ■
" Mr. and Mrs..Billy Mariess of 
Brownwood • spent Saturday 
night with Mr. and Mi’s. Bob 
Johnson.

L. Abernathy and family of 
Dallas, spent the weekend with 
Mr. and Mrs. J. .E. Richardson I

Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Hunter and j 
Don were-Sunday dinner guests j 
of the J. T. Avants family. Mv- 
and Mrs. Charley Avants and f 
family of Gouldbusk, were Sun- 1 
day supper guests.

Mrs. Hilton Wise and Wess

visited in Fort Worth Friday to 
Sunday with Mr. and Mi’s. J. R. 
Smith and Nesa, Mr. an d ’Mrs. 
Bill Black and Miss Colleen 
Wise.

Enjoying a fish fry Saturday 
night with Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Bryan and girls were Mr. and 
Mrs. W. R. Tucker, Mr. and Mrs 
Charles Brown of Brady, Mr 
and Mrs. Lon Gray and Mr. and 
Mrs. Henry Smith. Sunday 
guests were Mrs. Ray Burson 
and Gene and J. J. Crouch of 
Killeen.

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Caldwell, 
Don and Diana of Houston, vis-’ 
ited Saturday to Thursday with 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Caldwell. Mrs. 
Caldwell has returned to nurs
ing in Coleman.

Mi-, and Mrs. Travis King, 
Vince and Mark of Commerce, 
are spending their vacation 
with Mr. and Mrs. A. L. King.

Mr. and Mrs. Jake McCreary 
and girls visited relatives in Od
essa Friday to Monday.

Mrs. Rosa Belle Heilman, Mrs. 
Hyatt Moore and Mrs. Jack Bos
tick were Sunday callers in the 
A. N. McSwane home.

Mr. and Mrs. Jackie Turner, 
Kim and Steven of Brady, were 
Sunday.dinner guests of Mr. and 
Mrs. John X. Steward. Mr. and 
Mrs. Henry Barker of Brady 
were Sunday afternoon visitors.

Mr. and Mrs. John Mitchell of 
Brady were Monday morning 

visitors in.the Steward home. •
Sunday visitors with Mr. and 

Mrs. Lee Miller were Mr. and 
Mrs. Faye Mosier of Big Spring 
and Mr. and Mrs. C. N. Daven
port of Coleman.

Mr. and Mrs. Collins Wise and 
family of Hillsboro, spent Sat- - 
urday night, with Mrs. J. W. j 
Wise. Mr. and Mrs. Howard! 
Pearson and boys of Eola and ! 
Mrs. Polly Wise and family of) 
Brownwood and Hilton Wise, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Steward and 
Sonsy, were dinner guests. Oth
er Sunday callers were Mr. and 
Mrs. Curtis Bryan and Leann of 
Shamrock, Mrs. Gu.ssie Wise of 
Coleman and Mrs. Evan Wise. .

Polly Wise and Dink Snider-of 
Brownwood visited Mrs. Wise 
Monday afternoon.
'•Mr, and Mrs.. Aubrey McSwane 

a-nd’ Garland, spent Sunday in j 
Sweetwater with - Mr. and Mrs. 
Sam Estes ancl Raymond .find 
the Ray 'McSwane family.

Mr. -and, Mrs. Boss Estes anti 
Mrs. L. L-. Bryan went to Santa 
Anna Monday evening to attend 
the Coleman County Baptist 
Associations meeting at the 
First Baptist Chinch.

!Ttut
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JIG G IN G  frogs is a.popular and 
• welhkijoWn sport over most ol 
the country, but did you ever see 
n fellow go frog fishing?

It can b e-d o n e  a lth ou gh  I '  
wouldn’t believe it myself until I 
saw It. The equipment used was a 
standard easting reel, a large crip
pled minnow lure with treble , 
hooks and a good degree of cast
ing skill.

We were casting for bpss in a 
good-sized private pond, letting 
our boat drift idly along the shore
line. Gigging wasn’t permitted on 
this particular lake, so frogs were 
more than plentiful. At dusk they 
began to appear in numbers along 
the weedy shore and under the 
willow trees.

My companion, an accomplished 
biologist, commented Upon the 
fact that big frogs were far from 
finicky eaters and would often at
tack large artificial lures. I asked 
to be' shown and was promptly ac
commodated. My companion neatly 
tossed his lura near the bank 
where a big frog perched under a 
willow tree. He twitched the lure 
slightly and began to slowly reel it 
in. With one big jump, the frog 
pounced on the lure and was 
promptly wrapped in treble hooks 
and reeled boatward. To prove it 
was no mistake', the feat was re
peated two more times.

What makes the frog strike? 
Probably, as is often the case 
where bass are concerned, it’s 
the action of the plug or bait, and 
perhaps, the sudden action of the 
lure, which prompts him to im
pulsive action. It is the habit 6f 
the big frog to sit motionless along 
the shore watching for any move
ment, which, might indicate that a 
good meal is somewhere in the 
vicinity. Although he's sitting quite 
still, actually he is alerted and 
poised for the jump that will pui 
him top of his prey.

ROCKWOOD 
W.S.C.S. MEETING
-iMrs.-M. A.. Richardson. Spirit

ual Life Chairman, conducted 
worship services, using selec
tions from Matthew and- John. 
Opening hymn was ‘‘Jesus Calls 
U’s.” Mrs. J. T. Avants presided 
during the business session, with' 
officers reporting;
' Members present were Mrs; ,T. 
C. Ferguson, Mrs. C. A. Miller, 
Mrs. Jack Bostick, Mrs. J. T. A- 
vants, Mrs. M. A. Richardson, 
Mrs. Bob Johnson, Mrs. John 
Hunter and .Mrs. Fox Johnson.

INSURANCE .
FOR A FEW CENTS 

A DAY
COVERAGE FROM'

I Day through 95 Years

WRIGHT’S
Burial Association
Box 986 — Phone 2361 

Coleman, Texas

ARTISTIC

I l i l L

Mr. and Mrs. Jodie Baker of 
Breckenndge and their son-in- 
law and daughter,. Mr .and Mrs. 
Earl Whisnand of Midland, were 
weekend visitors with the O. L. 
Cheaneys. M r and Mrs. Baker 
continue to telich in the Breck- 
enridge schools.

ROCKWOOD WMS HAS 
MISSION PROGRAM

’I he Mary -Hill Davi.s program 
lor State Missions, was present
ed by Mrs. L. Brusenhan, Jr., 
when the WOmanls Missionary 
Society met at the Baptist 
Church in Rockwood.

Members present were Mrs. 
Bill Bryan, Mrs. L. - Brusenhan, 
Jr., .Mrs, L. Brusenhan, Sr., Mrs. 
Henry Smith, Mrs. Goldie Mil
berger and Mrs. F. E. McCreary.

-'uunuy

H.

Wealv McCulloch, Sec.-Treas. 
Bottle McCulloch, Mgr,

Standard 
Abstract Co.

City & County Maps For Solo 
405 Bank Bldg. - Coleman

Authorized Manufacturer Of 
Barro Guild Granite 

'Georgia Granite 
Winnsboro Granite 

Texas Granite 
Ami Marble Memorials

SEE *

Phone 8276 
' Coleman, Texas 

.Representative For.

i Coleman Monument 
Works

W. A. Finlev, Owner 
1301 E a s t‘9th St. 
Coleman, Texas

• O u r  A e i V e r t i s e r s  —  E v e r v d a v

BROWNWOOD
Rendering Co* •

, Call Collect
: '- '  9 4 9 4

★ ■ - F U R N I T U R E -
NEW  >\ND USED

^  ADMIRAL 
REFRIGERATORS

NEW  AN D USED

f t  GOLD SEAL 
LINOLEUM
6 — 9 — 12 FOOT

SEE US’ BEFORE 
YOU BUY

Frank Lewis
FURNITURE
„ West of Courthouse ' 

.Telephone 9.338  ̂—  Colnrum

NO JOB TOO 
LARGE OR 

TOO SMALL-

'S c

Printing’ to Serve Your 
Every Purpose .. Better

Whether it’s a simple card or 
an elaborate broadside, every 
piece of printed matter should 
represent you creditably, prof-, 
itably. When we print it, you 
can be sure that the results will 
be greatly in your faVor!

. Santa Anna 
News .

printing as you like it  ̂
, ' Telephone 45 „
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She’s making an album of some 

cals with Fred Astaire . . . Never 

we can't Imagine Ginger cutting 

Singer Connie Russell will star In 

. which is currently being filmed

music world. . . Different approach

Singer Guy Mitchell will have 
his own weeldy TV show on ABC 
starting In September, rounding 
out an ABC triumvirate which 
also includes Frank Sinatra and 
Pat Bonne . . . The show is to be 
a “live" music and variety series 
on Saturday evenings . . . Mitchell 
recently climbed back onto the 
hit record rosters with ’’Singin' 
the Blues," .

PLATTER CHATTER
('AITIOL:—Stan Kcntpn lias a 

new hi-fi album, lus first fe.liming 
voices . . . His vocalists a ie  pret
ty Aim Richards and the Modern 
Men and their blend of voices 
with Stan's nulsVanding work com
bine elegantly in new renditions 
of old songs . . . Ills selection of 
songs shows wide variety from 
“sophisticated I.adv," “Dancing 
In the Dark,” “Kofllv.” “Tempta
tion,’’ "Lull.-ibv of the Leaves” to 
the faster tempo "Fagcr Beaver” 
and the more exotic “Opus In 
Chartreuse” , . . This Is Kenton 
at Ills1 best.

Capitol has some capltol hi-fis 
on music from motion picture 
sound-track . . ; There Is the dra
matic music of “The Pride and 
the Passion," composed and con
ducted by George Antheil; the 
mood music of “The James Dean 
Story," composed a^d conducted 
by Leith Stevens with the theme, 
“Let Me Be Loved" done expert- 
Iv by today's prime example , ol 
youui

V

swJbr
B Y . . . . .  HELEN HALE

A LONG handled brush Is tha 
-■** Ideal piece of equipment for 
applying either powdered or liquid 
cleaners to the rugs. This saves 
stooping and bending as well as 
crawling around the floor.

If streaky windows ,and mirrors 
arc your special pet peeve in 
cleaning these items, try the push-

i

THIS WEEK’S RECIPE 
Puffy Olive Omelet

.(Serves 4)
4 eggs, separated 
% cup chopped pimiento 

stuffed- olives 
2 tablespoons butter 

Beat egg. yolks until thick 
and lemon-eolofcd. Beat egg 
whites until stiff. . Fold egg 
whites and olives Into egg 
yolks. Melt butter over medium 

Mieat. Add egg mixture. Reduce 
heat and cook until, lightly 
browned on bottom. Bake In 
a moderate (,if>0"F.) oven until 
hrfn, about If) minutes.

button window cleaners. Simply 
wipe with' a hnlless cloth for a 
really clean surface which will 
stay clean longer because of the 
special protective film,v 

P orc e la in  en am e l ed  ranges  
which have brown spots on them 
that don’t yield to ordinary clean
ing measures may respond to a 
paste of baking soda and a chlo
rine bleaph. Let stand for a while 
to bleach the stain,- then rinse off 
thoroughly.

Cellulose mop3 which hold a 
lot of water and weigh little are 
excellent for mopping-spillovers 
in bathroom or kitchen. They wash 
out easily and never sour.

Swish your pots and pans after 
each use with soap-impregnated 

•steel wool pads to keep them 
shiny. Then you can avoid pro
longed scouring.

Keep your s i l ve rw a re  away 
from rubber, eggs, matches, salt 
and fruit juices if you want to 
avoid tarnishing it.

Mrs. Robert Perry of Dallas 
came Saturday for a week visit 
with her fHither, Tellei Allison.

Cool off at The Swimming Fool 
2 miles west of Coleman with 
your family and friends,

Tommie Stearns of Odessa 
■. visited at the weekend with his 

grandparents,, Dr. and Mrs. L. 
O. Garrett. He Will again.attend- 
Texas Tech thiB school- year.

. The annual Associational 
Meeting of Coleman County 
Baptist Churches met Monday 
night and Tuesday in Santa 
Anna, with the First Baptist 
Church. The sessions were well 
attended and local members scr- 

' ved a covered dish luncheon in 
, the-annex a? noon Tuesday.
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